MiNUIii
of the

COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl

May 29, 2018

THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUl, STATE OF

HAWAII. WAS HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, KALANA O MAUl BUILDING,
WAILUKU, HAWAII, ON TUESDAY, MAY 29, 2018, BEGINNING AT 10:02 A.M., WITH
CHAIR MICHAEL B. WHITE PRESIDING.

CHAIR WHITE: This Special meeting of the County Council will please come to order.
Mr. Clerk, please call the roll.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT:

EXCUSED:

COUNCILMEMBERS ALIKA ATAY, ELEANORA COCHRAN,
S. STACY CRIVELLO, DONALD S. GUZMAN, G. RIKI HOKAMA,
YUKI LEI K. SUGIMURA, AND CHAIR MICHAEL B. WHITE.
COUNCILMEMBER

KELLY

T.

KING

and

VICE-CHAIR ROBERT CARROLL.

(Vice-Chair Carroll was not present when the roll was called; however, he arrived at
10:04 a.m.)

COUNTY CLERK DENNIS A. MATEO: Mr. Chair, seven Members present, two excused. A
quorum is present to conduct the business of the Council.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Clerk. And,just a friendly reminder to everyone in the gallery
to please turn their phones to silent mode, so we'll be able to conduct business
accordingly.
Let's proceed with the agenda, Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, proceeding with the presentation of testimony on agenda items.
We have established limited interactive communication that enables individuals from

Hana, Lanai, and Molokai to provide testimony from our District Offices. Individuals
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who wish to offer testimony from our District Offices should now sign up with the District
Office staff.

(Vice-Chair Carroll arrived at the meeting at 10:04 a.m.)

COUNTY CLERK: Individuals who wish to offer testimony in the chamber, please sign up at
the desk located on the eighth-floor lobby just outside the chamber door.
Testimony at all locations is limited to the items listed on today's agenda. And,
pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier is allowed to testify for up to three
minutes with one minute to conclude if requested. And, when testifying, please state
your name and the name of any organization you represent.
Lanai Office, please identify yourself and introduce your first testifier.
MS. DEMISE FERNANDEZ: Good morning. Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai, and
there is no one waiting to testify.

COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.

Molokai Office, please introduce yourself and introduce your first testifier.
MS. ELLA ALCON: Good morning. Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai, and there is no one
here waiting to testify.
COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.

Mr. Chair, we have six individuals who have signed up to provide testimony in the
Council chamber. The first person to provide testimony this morning is Frank R.
De Rego Jr., Chairperson, Maui Redevelopment Agency, testifying on Bills 54, 56, 57.
To be followed by Ed Carson.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN OR ORAL TESTIMONY
MR. FRANK R. DE REGO JR.. MAUI REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY ftestifvina on Bill Nos.
54(2018). 56(2018L and 57(2018)1:

Aloha Chair White and Members of the Maui County Council. I'm Frank De Rego Jr.
I'm here in my capacity as Chair of the Maui Redevelopment Agency. If there was a
theme for this testimony, it would be mahalo. I want to thank all of you today for the
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steps you have taken over the last few years; and the steps you will be taking in the
process of remembering, reimagining, and renewing Wailuku Town, our County seat.
As you know, the Wailuku Civic Complex is more than just a parking lot, it will be a
lynch pin in future economic development. The economic engine created in the hub
of Wailuku will have a ripple effect throughout the area, and the County as a whole.
Somewhere, I think there's a maxim here. When each of our local communities thrive,
we all thrive.

Improving infrastructure is only one piece of a complex puzzle, putting together an
effective economic development strategy and platform. It involves support for local
businesses and landowners to renew their business plans and to reinvigorate their own

passion in building a prosperous community. This includes programs and services that
will mitigate short-term disruptions, while assisting them to see the potential for building
a foundation for long-term productivity post-construction.
It involves telling the story of Wailuku through vehicles such as public art or mobile
apps, reprising Wailuku's spiritual and cultural significance as a part of Na Wai Eha,
the four waters. Most basic of all, it involves making Wailuku Town an inviting place
where local families can live, work, and play. And, visitors will enjoy coming during the
day, and even at night.
As always, no plan is perfect, and often needs adjustment. The Ml,the MRA welcomes
input and guidance from the Council as we move fon/vard. I am certainly willing to meet
with any of you in that regard. Mahalo again for your efforts.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. De Rego.

Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, appreciate your testimony this
morning.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Ed Carson, testifying on Bill No. 57. To be followed by
Saedene Ota.

MR. ED CARSON Ftestifvina on Bill No. 57(2018^1:

Aloha. My name is Ed Carson. I'm the owner of Aria's Restaurant and Catering, on,
right on Vineyard Street, right across from the proposed project. And, I just want to
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come here, on behalf of my brother and myself, Majic Carson, to also say thank you
for this project.

I believe this project will definitely invigorate Wailuku and bring some needed life back
into the community. I've heard, as a restaurant owner, I talked to and run into a lot of
people and hear a lot of opinions about the project. Most of them have come from
people who don't really, haven't been fully informed about what the project is doing.
They just think it's a big $85 million parking lot, which obviously it's not. And, I think
ultimately the more, more that's pumped into the community,the better it's going to be
for everybody, for the life of the community.
There will be disruptions. We've been fully informed about all the process and, and it's
going to hurt. But, I think, just like a shot from your doctor, it hurts at first, but it, it's for
the best ultimately, and for a longer sustainability for, for not just my business but
everyone's business and future businesses coming into the community. So, I just want
to, once again say mahalo for, for this project. And, we are definitely in support of it.
Mahalo.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Carson.
Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, thanks for your testimony this
morning.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Saedene Ota, testifying on Bill 57. To be followed by
Cassandra Abdul.

MS. SAEDENE OTA ftestifvino on Bill No. 57(201811:

Good morning. Chair Mike White-

CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. OTA: -and all of our esteemed Councilmembers. My name is Saedene Ota. As a
merchant and small business owner, mahalo for having the vision for improved
infrastructure in order to grow our economy through filled rental vacancies and quality
long-term tenants that will add to the vibrancy of our town.
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As a mother of two, mahalo for understanding that the future of the thriving community
will influence the paths of our keiki, whether they stay, or come home, or move to the
mainland for better opportunities that are more relevant or modern.
As a long-time resident of Wailuku, mahalo for accepting the need for progress. When
I grew up in Wailuku, it was quant and sleepy. Now, I see a town evolving to a period
reminiscent of the Wailuku Town as a turn of the century hub of commerce. Only this
time, there are yoga studios instead offish markets, and coffee shops, dance studios,
and food trucks, instead of theaters and hotels.

Change is hard, so a big mahalo for opening your mind and your hearts to doing what
is best for the future of our community, Wailuku Town, and supporting the capital and
operating budget. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for your testimony.
Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, appreciate your being here.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Cassandra Abdul, Executive Director, Na Hale O Maui, testifying on
Bill 57. To be followed by Erin Wade.

MS. CASSANDRA ABDUL. NA HALE O MAUI ftestifvina on Bill No. 57 (2018)1:

Good morning, Chair-

CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.

MS. ABDUL: --and Councilmembers. You know Na Hale O Maui, we're a grass roots
organization. We were founded in 2006. We're the only operating community land
trust in the State of Hawaii. From the beginning, we've partnered with the County of
Maui to provide affordable housing for families that earn between 80 to 120 percent of
the area median income.

The money that has been provided by the County has made it possible for us to acquire
abandoned and foreclosed homes, and rehabilitate them for these income-qualified
families. Today, we have 33 homes, and several have been repurchased. And, the
important thing to remember is that the departing homeowner received a fair share of
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the equity. And on top of that, the new buyer got a home at an affordable price with a
new 99-year lease. So, your support has made all of this possible, and we really
appreciate it.

The funds in the current budget mean that more of our workforce, we're talking about
police officers, teachers, firemen, medical personnel, first responders and so many
more, they'll have the opportunity to stay here in Maui, many who grew up here. And,
they can live in the district where they work. Their children go to schools in the district
also.

We also wanted to thank you for your support of the First-Time Homebuyer Program,
and increasing it from the original one million to $2 million. This is truly welcomed.
Many potential homebuyers have good jobs. They've fixed their credit. They've
improved it. They've maintained it. But, they simply can't save enough for the down
payment and the closing cost, because of the high-cost of living and the high cost of
housing here. This program can make a real difference for these families. They can
finally be able to reach the dream of homeownership that all of us have.
Providing one million for Residential Workforce Housing Unit Buyback is a great start
also. It will help keep these home affordable for a longer period of time. And, under
Act 159, there's a mechanism for the County to waive its rights to repurchase a
reserved or workforce unit, and transfer that right to a qualified nonprofit housing trust.
We look fonward to being able to partner with the County on this also.

Our 12-home Kahoma project will increase, for us, a permanent supply of affordable
housing that will never go to market price. I just wanted to take one last time to let you
know that our Board, our members, our homeowners, our qualified homebuyers, our
volunteers, and I extend our most sincere mahalo.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Abdul.
Members, any need for clarification? Seeing none, thanks for your testimony today.
MS. ABDUL: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Erin Wade, testifying on Bills 54, 56, and 57. To be
followed by Carol Ball.
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MS. ERIN WADE ftestifvina on Bill Nos. 54(2018). 56 (2018). and 57(2018)1:

Good morning, Chair and Members. Thank you for having me this morning. I just
wanted to quickly and simply thank you greatly this morning for your support of Wailuku
Town's revitalization. It's been a long road since 1964, when the Wailuku Municipal
Parking Lot was purchased. And, the efforts to correct the disinvestment in Maui's
downtown has taken many, many years.

The tasks outlined in the Wailuku Redevelopment Plan, and adopted by the Council in
2000 are nearly complete, but for this one project. We still have the task remaining to
redevelop the Wailuku Municipal Parking Lot with a mix of uses that supports and
inspires reinvestment.
I wanted to thank you not just for this year's CIP appropriation, but also for the years,
the last three fiscal years when you have provided funds, which have shown a
commitment to planning, design, and property acquisition. This has allowed the
forward momentum of the project to be possible. And, it shows true political leadership,
and the type of big picture thinking needed to go beyond what folks have called in the
past, window-dressing revitalization that just sort of pretty's up the neighborhood, but
doesn't really go deep and fix the true problems of disinvestment.
So, I also wanted you to know we heard your thoughts throughout the deliberation, and
the discussions, and we've noted those. We have continued to be following up on all
of the things that have risen to the top as primary concerns. And, we look fonvard to
continuing to work with you this year and in future years. Thank you so much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Wade.
Members, any need for clarification. Thank you for coming.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Carol Ball, testifying on Bills 54, 56, and 57, on behalf of
the MRA as its past president. To be followed by Darryl Ng.

MS. CAROL BALL ftestifvina on Bill Nos. 54(20181. 56 (2018). and 57(2018)1:

Good morning, Mr. Chair--

CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
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MS. BALL: -Councilmembers. I'm here to say a big mahalo to you. When I spoke to you
before, many times before, I mentioned to you that in my travels, as I'm sure in yours,
whenever you met anyone, and you told them you were from Maui, they always said
are you from Kaanapali or Kapalua? Well, we're going to put Wailuku on the map, not
only because it's my hometown, but because of the revitalization effort that it'll make
in our not only smaller community, but the island of Maui.
We don't want to have all of our eggs in one basket as we seemingly do now with the
resorts. We want another economic engine. And, I thank you for looking at the history
of Maui, of Wailuku, not for nostalgic reasons; you can't go back home. But, for
reasons that it was the bustling business hub of our island, and it can be once again,
driving an economic engine that will provide ample support for our not only our local
community, but the businesses that will come to Wailuku to make it successful.

I thank you so much for having the vision, and the bravery, and the courage, because
indeed it takes courage to be a leader. And we thank you for your leadership. Aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Ball.

Members, any need for clarification? Seeing noneMS. BALL: Thanks.

CHAIR WHITE: -thanks for being here this morning.
MS. BALL: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Darryl Ng, testifying on Bill 57. To be followed by
Christopher Fishkin.

MR. DARRYL NG ftestifvinc on Bill No. 57(201811:

Aloha Honorable Chairman and Members of the County Council. My name is Darryl
Ng, and I represent my family. We have a parcel on Vineyard Street. I would first like
to thank the Council for funding this first phase of the Wailuku Civic hub.
I know that many people still refer to it as a municipal parking lot, but it is much more
than that. It is a beacon to the revitalization of the entire Wailuku downtown area, and
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can serve as a focal point to bring new residences, businesses, and restaurants to
make Wailuku attractive not only as a tourist destination, but as a place for Wailuku
residents to shop, dine and connect.

My family is looking to develop a 30-unit townhome-style apartment complex with
attached retail space. And, when we're talking, you know, great starter homes for
growing families with mostly three-bedroom units.
The site currently has
11 apartments that are two-bedroom one-bath, and almost 80 years old. We want to
build a place where people with families want to live, to make Wailuku Town a
destination again. We envision a walkable neighborhood where people can enjoy
having a meal, watching a show, or buying their goods from neighborhood vendors
and food trucks.

Personally, I am a Wailuku resident, currently living in the Kehalani Subdivision. I have
three daughters, and we stay at home a lot because it is such a chore to get everyone

in the car to go to a restaurant or go somewhere. The walkability of a neighborhood
makes it more attractive for people to linger and shop.

With a new civic hub supporting easy parking, neighborhood stores, restaurants, and
entertainment venues, the Wailuku Civic hub would become our new neighborhood
center. Thank you for your time. And, again, thank you for, for the funding of this
project.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Ng.
Members, any need for clarifi, oop, hold on, Mr. Ng.
Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. Thanks for being here. So, where is your
family property on Vineyard?
MR. NG: So, it's on Vineyard, across from Saeng's.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh. Okay, so there's like those offices, and there's three
homes. Oh, I see, yea, there's an apartment complex there.
MR. NG: It's not really, well, so it's one commercial building. And, in the back, there are nine
other structures that are apartments, like individual homes.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Fabulous. Fabulous. That's exactly what this whole thing
is about. That's great. Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for your testimony this morning.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Christopher Fishkin, testifying on Bill 56 and 57. To be
followed by Debbie Cabebe.

MR. CHRISTOPHER FISHKIN rtestifvina on Bill Nos. 56 (2018). and 57(2018)1:

Good morning, Councilmembers, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. FISHKIN: I just want to first thank Mr. Guzman for explaining his resolution to me, in
terms of creating a fund to be able to collect all these millions of dollars of uncollected
anticipatory revenues that have never been collected. I appreciate that, Mr. Guzman.
And, I just want to encourage support for that in Mr. Hokama's Committee. It's
absolutely necessary. I don't know why Ms. Elle Cochran didn't do that back in 2012,
when all this was in front of her. But, I greatly appreciate Mr. Guzman for doing that
now.

I just want to reaffirm the fact that I've stood before this Council many times in budget,
in budget hearings, and kept saying that anticipatory revenues, like Mr. Hokama has
told me before,"everyone must follow the rules". And,the budgets never followed the
rules for the last, since, I mean, Yuki, I spoke with you right before you were elected at
the last budget hearing a few years ago, and you know, there's no anticipatory
revenues for millions and millions of dollars of uncollected revenue from developer
deferral agreements.

I'm sorry to keep harping on this, but the County needs money, residents want their
money. And, giving developers, Mr. Wong, Corp. Counsel; and Mr. Goode; and, and
Mr. Spence giving waivers and exemptions to developer, after developer, after
developer, when they're supposed to be collected is not only unfair to the County, it's
unlawful. I keep calling it a Watergate, cause our Corporation Counsel, in my view,
has been defending unlawful administrator decisions now in collusion with private
developers for years. And, our oceanfront developments, our densities are increasing.

No one's even talking about all the collateral damage; 2.3 cars per every, every unit
that goes up. Haiku is about to be inundated with traffic. There are no roads, there is

no infrastructure. And, all these millions of dollars of uncollected revenues may now
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get a chance to be collected. So, thank you, Mr. Guzman. And, thank you, Mr. Chair.
And, I'm going to keep harping on this until it's done. Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Fishkin.

Any need for clarification? Seeing none, thank you for being here this morning.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Debbie Cabebe, testifying on Bill 57. To be followed by
Pualani Enos.

MS. DEBBIE CABEBE rtestifvina on Bill No. 57(2018)1:

Good morning. Budget Chair and Councilmembers. I'm Debbie Cabebe. I'm the CEO
of Maui Economic Opportunity. I'm here today just to say mahalo, mahalo, mahalo.
The Budget is winding down. I know it was a lot of work, and a lot of give and take.
And, I just wanted to let you know how much we appreciate the funding and the
support.

You know, MEO's core funding comes from Community Service Block Grant. And, one
of the requirements of getting that money is that we need to find out what are the local
needs, and then find local resources to fund those needs. And, your funding allows us
to meet that goal, so really appreciate it. Our mission is to strengthen the community,
while helping people in need, restore their hope, reach their potential, and enrich their
lives. And, your funding allows us to meet, fulfill our mission. So, thank you so much.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Cabebe.
Members, any need for clarification? Thanks for being here this morning.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Pualani Enos, Executive Director, testifying on Bill 57, on
behalf of the Maui Hui Malama.

MS. PUALANI ENOS. MAUI HUl MALAMA Ftestifvino on Bill No. 57(2018)1:

Aloha mai kakou. I'm here today from Hui Malama to thank you all for all your hard
work, leadership in these complicated times when there are so many needs and so
little resources, often is full of tough decisions. And, I just wanted to thank you and let
you know that we will be using this funding to continue to instill in our older youth and
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their families the importance of each of us as community members doing what we
think.

It's really easy to stay in the sidelines and not take a seat, and ask you all to solve all
of our problems. And, what we're trying to instill is how important it is to get a job, to
work with our local businesses,so when you are showing forethought of the things that
are coming forward as well as being able to invest in preserving what has been, and
to ensure that we have the natural resources. And, I think the diversity among all of
you really does create good leadership for our younger youths.
So, our new kind of direction is... a hub of community services so that we can leverage
what already exists, so that we all make the most of what we have this moment as we
dream for the future; as well as partnering with businesses small and large, and the
industries across Maui.

And, I also just want to thank the Administration, and our grants managers because
they've put in a lot of work behind the scenes that make our work possible. Thank you
so much.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Enos.

Members, any need for clarification? Thank you for being here this morning.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, there is no further individuals signed up to provide testimony in
the Council chamber. If there's any individual interested in the Council chamber or at
the District Offices who would like to provide testimony, please identify yourself to the

appropriate staff and proceed to the testimony lectern or the District Office conference
call at this time.

Mr. Chairman, the Hana Office is closed today.

Lanai Office, are there any additional testifiers?

MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one waiting to testify at the Lanai Office.
COUNTY CLERK: Thank you.

Molokai Office, are there any additional testifiers? Molokai Office, are there any
additional testifiers?
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Thank you. Mr. Chair, there's no additional individuals in the District Offices nor the
chamber who wish to offer public testimony.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Clerk.

Members, we've, as you know, we have a couple pieces of written testimony? Without
objection, I'll receive it into the record.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

THERE

BEING

NO

OBJECTION.

WRITTEN

TESTIMONY

RECEIVED FROM THE FOLLOWING WERE MADE A PART OF
THE RECORD OF THIS MEETING:

1.

Cassandra Abdul, Na Hale O Maui;

2.

Pamela Tumpap, Maui Chamber of Commerce; and

3.

Jim Smith.

CHAIR WHITE: And without objection, we'll close public testimony for the day.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Testimony is closed.
Let's proceed with the agenda, Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, proceeding with ordinances for second and final reading.

ORDINANCES
ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.
46
(2018)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTIONS 3.55.020 AND 3.55.040,
MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO DISPOSAL OF VEHICLES AND THE
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AND SUSTAINABILITY FUND
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ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.

47

(2018)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 3.25, MAUI COUNTY

CODE, RELATING TO HIGHWAY IMPROVEMENT FEES AND VEHICLE
DISPOSAL FEES

ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.
48
(2018)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 3.37, MAUI COUNTY
CODE, RELATING TO THE KAUNOA SENIOR SERVICES LEISURE PROGRAM
ACTIVITIES REVOLVING FUND

ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.

49

(2018)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING A NEW CHAPTER 3.26, MAUI
COUNTY CODE. RELATING TO THE EMPLOYEE PARKING FEES FUND

ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.
50
(2018)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING A NEW CHAPTER 3.39, MAUI

COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO THE MAUI INTERSCHOLASTIC LEAGUE FEES
FUND

ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.
51
(2018)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO SALARIES OF
EMPLOYEES OF THE LEGISLATIVE BRANCH
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ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.

52

(20181

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR OF THE
COUNTY OF MAUI TO ENTER INTO INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENTS
FOR LOANS FROM THE STATE OF HAWAII'S WATER POLLUTION

CONTROL REVOLVING FUND FOR VARIOUS WASTEWATER PROJECTS,
FISCAL YEAR 2019 BUDGET ORDINANCE

ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.

53

(2018)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR OF THE

COUNTY OF MAUI TO ENTER INTO AN INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT
FOR A LOAN FROM THE STATE OF HAWAII'S DRINKING WATER TREATMENT

REVOLVING LOAN FUND, FISCAL YEAR 2019 BUDGET ORDINANCE

ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.

54

(2018)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE

ISSUANCE OF SIXTY-EIGHT MILLION. SIX HUNDRED SIXTY

THOUSAND DOLLARS ($68,660,000) AGGREGATE PRINCIPAL
AMOUNT OF GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS OF THE COUNTY
OF MAUI FOR THE PURPOSE OF PROVIDING FUNDS TO PAY ALL
OR A PART OF THE COST OF APPROPRIATIONS FOR PUBLIC

IMPROVEMENTS OF AND FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI; FIXING
THE FORM, DENOMINATIONS AND CERTAIN OTHER FEATURES
OF SUCH BONDS AND PROVIDING FOR THEIR SALE;
AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTOR OF FINANCE TO DETERMINE

CERTAIN DETAILS OF THE BONDS; AUTHORIZING THE
ISSUANCE AND SALE OF A LIKE PRINCIPAL AMOUNT OF
GENERAL OBLIGATION BOND ANTICIPATION NOTES IN

ANTICIPATION OF THE ISSUANCE AND SALE OF SUCH BONDS;
AND PROVIDING FOR OTHER ACTIONS RELATED TO THE

ISSUANCE, SALE AND DELIVERY OF SAID BONDS
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ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.

55

(2018)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE DETERMINING THAT PART OF
THE PROCEEDS OF GENERAL OBLIGATION BONDS OF THE
COUNTY OF MAUI HERETOFORE ISSUED IS IN EXCESS

OF THE AMOUNTS REQUIRED FOR THE PURPOSES FOR WHICH

SUCH BONDS WERE INITIALLY ISSUED, OR MAY OR SHOULD
NOT BE APPLIED TO THOSE PURPOSES. AND DIRECTING
SUCH PROCEEDS TO OTHER PUBLIC IMPROVEMENTS
OR AUTHORIZED PURPOSES OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI

ORDINANCE NO.
BILL NO.
56
(2018)
A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO THE

CAPITAL PROGRAM FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30. 2019

ORDINANCE NO.

BILL NO.

57

(2018)

A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO THE
OPERATING BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI

FOR THE FISCAL YEAR JULY 1. 2018 TO JUNE 30. 2019

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Mr. Clerk.
Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you.
I MOVE THAT ALL BILLS AS READ BY THE CLERK PASS
SECOND AND FINAL READING.

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO:
SECOND.
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CHAIR WHITE: We have a motion from Mr. Hokama, and a second from Ms. Crivello.
Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Mr. Chairman, I am happy to allow any Member to share their

comments, or ask a question of me regarding this motion. And, I would like my
opportunity to speak last. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Hokama.

Members, any further discussion on this motion?
I guess you're first and last, Mr. Hokama.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. Chairman. Chairman, what is before Council this
morning is a package of 12 pieces of legislation, that together is our Fiscal Year 2019
proposal, as we move this County forward from a financial perspective. Within it,
there's a lot of things. There's also things that are not in it. Chairman.
Your Committee, I believe worked very diligently. It was on a very short timeframe,
Chairman, because we count backwards to the deadline, and see how we can

incorporate the needs of departmental input, community review and recommendations,
and then also as we observe what goes on at Honolulu at the State Capitol, and it's
impacts on this County, and its ability to perform.
I would say, Chairman, overall, our, one of the biggest factors of our tax base, of
course, is the impact of collective bargaining agreements on the overall operating
budget. That was a big driver of increased cost, and expenses that the Committee
worked diligently on. We continued to place our resources to provide for the
employees' perspective, sufficient personnel, and professional services, resources, to
allow the County, as employers, to present very factual, very appropriate information
that a mediator or an arbitrator can then evaluate the employees position much better
and in a much more fair and open sense of negotiating what we believe is then a more
mutually beneficial bargaining agreement.
Besides that. Chairman, we have looked at, again, reinvesting in our infrastructure.
You have heard testimony. We have made efforts of, because of various Members of
this Council advocating for increased resources; whether it be in the first-time downpayment component, continue to work on adjustments of our affordable housing
policies. And, your Committee also made efforts to continue to reinvest in areas of
road resurfacing, road preservation, and road expansion. So, we have provided those
type of financial resources.
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We have also made one key philosophical change in our road program. We have
moved the operational crews from a Highway Fund component to a General Fund
component, which will allow us more flexibility and the ability of our program now to
provide greater service to other departments, as well as our community in general.
We have also made additional adjustments. Chairman. Yes, we are making continued
investment under capital improvements. You've heard about the Civic Complex. It is
a major project. But, we have not forgotten investments in our water requirements,
sewer requirements, public safety requirements. You will see throughout this budget,
and we have grown it. Chairman, with no doubt, we have grown this budget.
But, I would say if you take into account how we've approached it from a borrowing,
from a cash standpoint, you will see that it is still something I can support from a
financial feasibility component. It will not put a damper on this County to continue to
operate and provide the type of services that our community has always been proud
of...from the County.

Other than that. Chairman, we have tried to, again, look at ways of how to expand
revenue sources. The Mayor did propose to us a tiered structure rate, which I would
say your Committee is willing to continue to discuss further and look at the
opportunities that it presents this County and whether or not it's something we should
move forward in the next consideration of the Fiscal Year 2020 considerations.

Other than that. Chairman, as we take note, there is a continuing adjustment of
sentiment in the community, especially regarding the visitor industry. We would be
foolish not to be aware and recognize the changing attitudes of our people. And, part
of it is because of the success of what we've been doing regarding the visitor industry.

I think there is coming a time for this Council to be able to have the discussion it needs
to see whether or not the benefits that the community should be deriving from this
sector is actually what we would call a fair exchange. So, it's something we should be
discussing. Chairman. We need to make, take note and take it seriously the
adjustments of attitudes, of our community to the visitor industry.

But, I would say also, it is responsible of us. Chairman, to also look at other ways of
how we can support economic development growth. I have just returned from our
western region, and part of it was agriculture in the 15 western States. It is interesting
when you talk to those agricultural practitioners. The support they want from
government is not what the government can give the rancher or the farmer. It's about
the ability of the land and the water. And the ability to get product to market is of their
priority concerns. They understand their need to put up their portion of the investment.
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which is their education, which is their investment in areas of what they would like to
perform in the other 14 States that I took note of.

We can learn from our sister States. They are continuing to push public lands issues,
secret rural schools issue. But again. Chairman, overall, the western State is still a

highly open region that is still strong in agriculture, and is still concerned about
environmental protection as well as invasive species, and our specific ability to coexist
and have fairness in all segments of our components.
So, Chairman, with that, I would say, the biggest challenge before this community is
not whether we should adopt this budget this morning. Chairman. It is whether or not,
in the future, the ability of this County to raise sufficient revenues through real property

taxation is not impeded by a State legislative effort to try and deflect the tension that
the tax base should be placing on the State, under their revenue sources, instead of
allowing them to look at the County and see how the County then will compete with
education. We should not be competing at all with education.

We have continually supplemented and supported. Chairman, education; whether it be
in DOE facilities, higher educational funding for health, nurses, dentistry. College of
Tropical Ag, Department of Land and Natural Resources, Department of
Transportation. Chairman, this County cannot continue to afford supporting seven
State departments if the State is going to take away continued portions of our transient
accommodation tax revenues, and now trying to impede us on our ability to control our
destiny through real property taxation.

It will impact our bond review by those three rating agencies. It will look at how our
cash balances are being maintained and expanded. And, Chairman, all I can say is
this is a war we cannot afford to lose; not regarding the future budgets of this County
and our ability to perform in a sound, discipline, fiscal manner.

Now, I apologize for my little rant, Chairman. But, I think I've been very consistent in
my years sitting on this Council, regarding my philosophy of money. And, I believe it
has helped place us in a position this morning for us to pass this budget with confidence
that we will be taking our County in the right direction. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Hokama.

Seeing no further discussion, I'll call for the vote. All those in favor please signify by
saying "aye".
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AYES:

COUNCILMEMBERS
ATAY,
COCHRAN,
CRIVELLO. GUZMAN, HOKAMA, SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR CARROLL. AND CHAIR WHITE.

CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed say "no".
NOES:

EXCUSED:

CHAIR WHITE:

NONE.

COUNCILMEMBER KING.

Measure passes with eight "ayes", and one "excused": and that is

Member King.
Mr. Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, there is no further business before the Council.

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members. And, I believe we have a 1:30 meeting this afternoon
back here in the chambers.

And with that, we are adjourned.

ADJOURNMENT

The special meeting of May 29, 2018 was adjourned by the Chair at 10:42 a.m.

DENNIS A. MATEOJCOUNTY CLERK
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Honorable Mike White, Chair

Maui County Council
200 High Street
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Subject: Maui County Budget FY 2018-2019 (Bill 57)
Dear Chair White and Council Members:

Na Hale O Maui(NHOM)is a grass roots, community-based nonprofit created in 2006.
We are the only operating community land trust in the State of Hawaii. The County of
Maui has partnered with NHOM from our inception to provide affordable housing
alternatives to families earning between 80% - 120% AMI. The Affordable Housing
Fund has made it possible to purchase abandoned and foreclosed houses, rehabilitate and
sell them to income qualified families. We have 33 permanently affordable NHOM
homes. Several homes have been repurchased and resold to additional qualified families.
The departing homeowners received a fair share of the equity. The new homebuyer
receives a truly affordable home with a new 99-year lease.

Your sustained support makes affordable housing in Maui County possible tlirough the
(West Maui) Affordable Housing Fund. These funds means that more of our workforce
(police officers, teachers, firemen, medical personnel and first responders,just to name a
few) will have the opportunity to stay in Maui and live in the district where they work.
Their children can attend schools close to home.

Your support of affordable housing, including increasing the proposed First-time
Homebuyer Program from SI million to $2 million, is truly welcome. Many potential
homebuyers have good jobs, developed and maintain good credit. They simply donT
have the entire down payment and closing costs due to the high cost of living and rents in
Maui. This program can make the difference for many hopeful local families to finally be
able to reach their dream of homeownership.
Na Hale O Maui's 12-home Kahoma project will be a significant step forward to
increasing the permanent supply of affordable housing that will never go to market price.
Our Board, members, homeowmers, qualified homebuyers, volunteers and I extend our
mahalo piha(whole hearted gratitude)!
Me ke aloha pumehana.

Executive Director

^
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VOICE OF BUSINESS
Bill 57

FY19 Budget
Tuesday, May 29, 2018
Dear Chair White, Vice Chair Carroll &
Members of the Maui County Council;

Aloha and Mahalo for the opportunity to testify on the FY19 budget.

We appreciate that more details were provided in the final version (Bill 57)for the scope of work of the
Wailuku Civic Complex. We understand the plan for the Wailuku Civic Complex includes:
•

Off-site improvements and on-site utilities

•

Satellite parking lots

•

Looking for and waiting for responses to additional funding from the State and other agencies

•

Having a better idea of the costs and contingency moving forward in the fall

•

Working on community education about the project

Given these details, we support the $44,195,000 proposed in the budget for the Wailuku Civic Complex.
In addition, we want to support funding in this year's budget for affordable housing so we could get more
projects in the pipeline. We see this as a critical priority for our community.

Lastly, we want to continue to support the Office of Economic Development and Maui Visitors Bureau
funding and appreciate the funding provided to them.
Mahalo for the opportunity to provide testimony on this matter.
Sincerely,

Pamela Tumpap
President

To advance and promote a healthy economic environment
for business, advocating for a responsive government and
quality education, while preserving Maui's unique
community characteristics.

95 Mahalani Street, Suite 22A, Wailuku, Hawaii 96793 I 808-244-0081 info@I\/lauiChamber.com MauiChamber.com
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C0UN1Y CLERK

Chairperson Michael White and Members of the Maui County Council
TESTIMONY: Bill 54(2018) Section 2 Disposition of Bond
Proceeds-Public Improvements C. Department of Management 2, WailuknKahului Community Plan Area a. Government Facilities(1) Wailuku Civic
Complex $40,000,000.
Aloha,

Deliberation upon this budget item by the Budget and Finance
Committee was described to members ofthe Maui Redevelopment Agency at
their meeting on March 23 as a "dog and pony show". Dogs and ponies
mean a lot to me, as does this process.(See attached Minutes at page 34)
The MRA has statutory authority to fund its needs, by bond or
assessment. This Council is regulated by HRS 53.81. If it wants to exercise
power belonging to the redevelopment agency it must abolish the Agency by
Charter. The statute states in part... "In the event the agency does exist in the
County, the Charter ofthe County shall provide for the abolition ofthe
agency and for the transfer of powers, duties and functions ofthe agency to
an officer or department of the county and the agency shall stand
abolished..." but this kind of provision, does not exist in our charter.
Please consider that Honolulu has its "rail" fiasco. And the proposed
$40,000,000 expenditure appears headed down that same track. In a blink, its
$100 million. I ask that this Council remove this expenditure and increase
carry-over-savings by an equal amount.
Mahalo
Jim Smith
Dated: 05 28 18

MAUl REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY
REGULAR MEETING

MARCH 23,2018

A.

CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of the Maul Redevelopment Agency (Agency) was called to order by
Ms. Carol Ball, Chair, at approximately 1:01 p.m., Friday, March 23, 2018 in the Planning
Department Conference Room, First Floor, Kalana Pakui Building, 250 South High Street,
Wailuku, Island of Maul.

A quorum of the Agency was present(See Record of Attendance.)
Ms. Carol Ball: I'd like to call the meeting of the MRA to order. You had circulated the
minutes for the previous meetings. Is there any- hear a motion to approve?
Mr. Frank De Rego, Jr.: I don't think we do that anymore.

Ms. Erin Wade: Oh, no, I'm sorry, we don't have to do the minutes anymore. Chair. We no
longer have that as a Board and Commission item, so we can move on.

Ms. Bail: Thank you. I noticed it was missing, but I thought somebody may have made a
mistake. I'm the one.

Ms. Wade: No problem.

B.

PUBLIC TESTIMONY - At the discretion of the Chair, public testimony may also be
taken when each agenda item is discussed, except for contested cases under
Chapter 91, MRS. Individuals who cannot be present when the agenda Item Is
discussed may testify at the beginning of the meeting Instead and will not be
allowed to testify again when the agenda item Is discussed unless new or additional
Information will be offered. Maximum time limits of at least three minutes may be
established on Individual testimony by the Agency. More Information on oral and
written testimony can be found below.

Ms. Ball: I'll call public testimony now if you have anything that you would like to address us
with. If you do have an agendized item you might want to wait for that. But if not, certainly
you're welcome to come forward if you'd like to. I'll start with Celeste Adrian.
Dr. Celeste Adrian: Is this on already?
Ms. Ball: It should be. Move it to your mouth a little bit. We just need it for the recording for
the minutes.

Dr. Adrian: Alright. Aioha, my name is Dr. Celeste Adrian and I came to today's meeting to
discuss how the acquisition and subsequent destruction of One Medical Plaza, 30 North
Church Street, will affect not only my business, but the health care infrastructure here on
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As you are aware, the building is currently owned by Dr. Park and Dr. Zakaib, both of whom
will be compensated. However, as the sole tenant of the building, it will be my services to
the community that will be most affected. I am one of only four independent OB-GYN's on
the island. Ever since Maui Medical Group closed their OB department, the medical
community has been struggling to accommodate the overabundance of patients that have
been left without OB care or women's health care provider.
This year I have hired both a certified nurse midwife and a nurse practitioner to help pick up
these patients. In fact, the day I had heard that my building was to be demolished was only
one day after my certified nurse midwife started.

On average I see 300 to 400 patients a month,and in my seven years on island, I've delivered
over 600 babies. I work on an average 60 to 80 hours a week and even with all of this I still
have 150 referrals waiting to make appointments with me. So over the past year, my
landlord. Dr. Zakaib and I have discussed the details of my lease and I never intended to
leave my building. In fact. Dr. Zakaib and I were inquiring a way for me to purchase the
building. So you can see it came as quite a shock when I found out that the County is
planning to tear it down. As soon as I heard the news, I started to look for space and medical
office space here on Maui is a very rare find and extremely expensive. There is no space
that comes designed as an OB office. Everything requires build out. One reason One
Medical Plaza is a perfect fit is it has been passed on from one OB-GYN to OB-GYN for
greater than 30-years. Moving my practice will expensive and take much longer than - till
the end of my current lease in August. I feel that it is in Maui's best interest to not allow any
disruption in the services that I provide to the community. The existing women's health
provider simply do not have the ability to absorb any more patients. We are still attempting
to accommodate patients from the last of the three OB-GYNs at Maui Medical Group one
year ago.

I need three things to continue practicing without disruption, and those are time, space, and
money. I have had a recent telephone conversation with Erin Wade, who has informed me
that the County would be willing to extend my lease. And I have a couple of spaces that I
have found that are big enough for my practice but would definitely need to be reconfigured
with larger rooms and re-plumbed so there could be things such as sinks in each exam room.
But even with the extra time on my lease, it still leaves the issue that I simply have no money
to pay for construction or moving expenses. I'm asking that this Agency considers the
implications of the destruction of One Medical Plaza without regard to preserving my services
to the community. I've come to the same conclusion that other community physicians and I
have, and that is that my practice is a vital community resource worth saving.
I went to medical school with every intention on caring an underserved community. Upon
completing OB residency at Kapiolani Women and Children, I moved to Maui knowing how
much need was here. And I made a commitment to this island. My intention is to stay here
and practice here on my forever island. However, without financial assistance I will not be
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able to continue practicing. I will be forced to look for employment elsewhere. Mahalo for
your time and consideration.
Ms. Ball: Thank you.
Mr. Jonathan Starr: Chair?
Ms. Ball: Yes?

Mr. Starr: Excuse me, could I ask you a question? You — so were you able to find some
space or opportunity?

Dr. Adrian: There are a couple of spaces out there. They are not designed right now
adequately to be an OB-GYN office. It will require construction and reconfiguration, and I
simply do not have the money to do that.
Mr. Starr: Yeah, I just wanted to say that, you know, your service and practice are really
appreciated and it's really important in the community. You know, I for one, and probably
this whole organization, will do everything we can to make sure that conditions are created
that allow you to continue to practice in Wailuku.
Dr. Adrian: Thank you.
Ms. Ball: Thank you. Deborah Wright?

Ms. Deborah Wright: Good aftemoon. I'm Deborah Wright and I'm an attorney for Dr. Adrian
and stellar women health. But we're here todayjust to ask for your help and your assistance,
and it's very encouraging to hear that, and all the efforts that Ms. Wade has gone through to
try to give us some of the assurances because it's been a very upsetting time for Dr. Adrian
to say the least. And she has great concern not only for her practice, but for all the patients
that she treats. As she told you, she's one of the only, only four OB-GYN in private practice
on the island right now, and if we lost her, it could be a really devastating thing because she
already has a waiting list of like 150 people as it is. She is also one of the only ones -1 think
she may have told you this in written testimony - that accepts Quest. She's the only one
that takes Quest and various other forms of insurance so her presence is pretty crucial
currently for our large part of the population on Maui. As she told you, her lease expires in
August, but we do have a letter from Dr. Zakaib saying he had every intention of renewing
her lease because she has been a very, very good tenant. And as she said she was in
negotiations to actually purchase the building from him when this came up.
The County's purchase from Dr. Zakaib and Park is pretty much a, you know, a sale or we
go through eminent domain which the County is totally allowed to do. It would have been a
little bit easier actually for Dr. Adrian if it had been an eminent domain proceeding because
there's certain rights that are ~ pretty much for sure if you're a tenant and there's an eminent
domain proceeding. But that's why we're here asking for your help because it's pretty much
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the same thing, and she really needs help. As she said one of the things she needs is to be
sure that there's plenty of time for her to be able to find a suitable space and have it fitted out
so there's no disruption in service. And so if that were some time into 2019, you know. May,
June, July, that kind of time period that you give enough time, we hope,to get all of that taken
care of. She had been very discouraged at first because at first she wasn't even finding any
space, and she initially tried with doctor's offices so maybe there would be less retrofitting
that had to be done. But she has found some space, but it's going to require quite a bit of
work. She also as she told you she doesn't have the money to fit this out. This is going to
be crucial to her to be able to continue her practice, and so we will also be seeking and asking
for assistance so she can keep serving Maui County. And I believe you have letters from
supporters and from some of her patients, and I'm sure there are many more supporters out
there that would come fonward if they realize that they might lose one of the only four OBGYN on the island.

So we're hoping that we can find a resolution that's a win-win situation so that she's able to
continue serving the patients, that the County is able to do its project like it needs to do its
project, and we hope that we can all work together and that the County will step up to assist
us, not just for Dr. Adrian, but for the patients and for the people of the County of Maui, so
thank you.

Ms. Ball: Thank you. Anyone else with public testimony today? If not, we'll proceed with
the agenda. There's a resolution.

0.

RESOLUTION THANKING OUTGOING MEMBER CAROL BALL

Ms. Wade: There is a resolution. Chair. This is always — March is always a sad meeting
because it is the meeting that we have turnover within the Redevelopment Agency, and we
lose one of our members. And so today, we just wanted to take the time to say thank you to
Ms. Carol Ball for stepping up and being a part of the Maui Redevelopment Agency. I do
have Resolution from the Mayor's Office that I would like to read, and I know there's some
people that would like to say a few words as well.
This is a Resolution from the Maui Redevelopment Agency:
Whereas, it was established in 1964.

Whereas, Ms. Bail has served the County of Maui since April 2013 which I can
barely believe it's been five-years.
Whereas, Ms. Bail has been the Vice-Chair of the MRA from April 2016 to
March 2017, and Chair from April 2017 to March 2018.
Whereas, Ms. Bali has served with dedication and provided guidance that's

been valuable in serving the needs of the people of Maui County.

Whereas, Ms. Bail's term with the MRA is completed effective March 31^, 2018.
Therefore, be it resolved that we express deepest gratitude and appreciation
for Ms. Bail for her service for the past five-years, and hereby extend best
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wishes to her future endeavors.
And be it further resolved that this resolution be transmitted to the Honorable

Mayor Arakawa, and Chair Mike White of the Maui County Council.
And we will have everyone sign this for you.

Ms. Ball: Thank you. Thank you so much.
Ms. Wade: This is for you, and everyone will sign this.
Ms. Ball: Okay, thank you.
Ms. Wade: I think there are a couple of people who'd like to say a couple of words too. Do
you want to start, Frank?
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Yes. Carol Ms. Ball: It's roasting time.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Yes, exactly. I'll be gentle. I have two words to describe you, determined
and insightful. Those are the two words that I would use to describe you. And I love our
little talks as I picked you up at your house, trying to figure out which was the front door, but
that's okay. But, yeah, we're going to miss you, there is no doubt. You've got a lot of good
insight. You know a lot about the community. We're both, you know, Wailuku boy and girl,
right, born and raised right in the middle of town, and so we have a little bit of an insight, you
know, of what the way things were and the kind of values we'd like to preserve.
Ms. Ball: If you live long enough you can say in the olden days. Frank always saying in the
olden days.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: But, we also want to preserve that, but also know that we need to move
fonward. And it's a brand new world, there's a lot of opportunities, there's a lot of optimism
about Wailuku right now. I don't think anybody has been more optimistic about the lliture of
this town and what the possibilities are than what I have seen over the last two years. So and a lot of that is due to you and your optimism, your insight, and I'd like to remind you and
everyone else here, your determination. And, you know, you always never mince words,
you ask a direct question and I think that's very, very helpful, and its moved us fonward. So,
I want to thank you very much. As I told you before in private and I'll say in public now - I
don't know we can say this on the record but we're like the mafia, you never leave, you're a
part of the group forever. And I'm sure we'll be tapping you for your skills and your
knowledge in the future.

Ms. Ball: Thank you for your support, and you've always been very supportive. I certainly
appreciated all of your insights as well, and that we'll go around the table now and I'll say all
of the things that we thought. No, no, I'm not going to bore you with that. Thanks Frank. I
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appreciate it. Mr. Starr, of course.

Mr. Starr: Yes, Ms. Ball, wisdom, leadership, experience, inspiration. You've really done us
well, and thank you for putting up with us, and moving along with us, and doing many good
deeds here and to other portions of your life.

Ms. Ball: Thank you, and thank you for all your service and support, and all of your great
ideas. Thank you.
Ms. Wade: Dave. I think Dave would like to say a word.

Mr. David Yamashita: Yes I would. You know,a project like this doesn't go from just a couple
of people thinking about it to where it is now. And many of you have played a role in this and
making that transition. And I just want to tell people that Carol was really instrumental at a
critical point in the project. I remember Erin and I sitting down,trying to figure out who would
be a good addition to the MRA and we thought about Carol and we were really excited. We
weren't sure if she was going to do it, but we were just really excited to bring her onboard
because she brought so many things to the whole project. And so,this project, I don't think
it would be where it is now without, without Carol, so I want to first thank you for that.
I think what she did bring is, at least, for us was one thing was she knew the past, she knows
the past, and so she could always speak to that whenever we came up with these ideas.
One of the critical questions was, you know, how does this fit within Wailuku and how do we
make that transition as Frank said into the future. And so Carol's insights really helped us
do that, and that was, that was a really big deal.

And the second thing is she was always willing as you all know,to question things sometimes.
You know, it's easy to kind of have a certain amount of group think about some of this stuff,
but Carol was always willing to question things, and that's really important. And I think that's
the role of the MRA to keep everybody honest and to make sure we do the right thing.
And the third thing which I think is really important and Frank alluded to this is Carol thought
about the future. I mean, we are where we are now, and so I think one of the challenges of
the project is to preserve what's best about the past while moving into the future. But Carol
was always able to think about the future, and to think about Wailuku over the next 50-years

because that really is kind of the timeframe for the project. So I want to thank Carol for all
those reason, plus she's such a fun person to be with.
Ms. Ball: I wish I were more, but thank you.
Mr. Yamashita: No, anyway, Carol -

Ms. Ball: Thanks. I really appreciate those kind words,and of course as all of you know, I've
always ...(inaudible)... my being the native from, of Wailuku. And as Frank and I had
reminisced growing up here was a very important part of my support of this project because
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you know everybody loves change as long as...everything, as long as everything remains the
same. I almost forgot what I said. I said it so often. And it's really difficult to have the
thought of the future because you don't create anything unless you have the future in mind.
People who build for the present never get anywhere and it usually doesn't get off the ground
for that reason. Everything moves so fast now that practically when you think about, it is
already obsolete. So I appreciate the future thinkers that are helping us design this, and the
fully thinking staff. And of course, all of those who are serving on the MRA and will follow.
Thanks so much. So let's continue on with the Old Business and discuss - and the

discussion the Ferraro Choi. And I think, Erin, would you like to -

D.

OLD BUSINESS

1.

Discussion with Ferraro Choi architects, SSFM engineers and PBR

Hawaii landscape architects to finalize the design development stage of
the Wailuku Civic Hub Project. The design team will present the work
and decisions made during the design development stage and share the
versatility of the overall design and off-site improvements. The MRA will
advise the Planning Department whether to move forward with
construction design.
Ms. Wade: Introduce it? Sure. Thank you. So the first item is the presentation of the
compietion of our design development phase from Ferraro Choi and Associates. And we
aiso have, today, PBR Hawaii for the iandscape and the pianning side, and Mike Packard is
here from SSFM to help, to discuss some of the traffic issues as well, so I'll turn it over to you
folks.

Ms. Jennifer Poepoe: Hello? Okay. I just wanted to start by saying thank you for having us
today, and how excited we are about where we are with the project at this time, and excited
to show you how far we've come. And just how excited we are, how great it is that we're
involved in this, and how grateful we are to be a part of this whole, whole thing that's
happening here in Wailuku so -. Today we're going to - today we have the progress from
our last meeting with you is to wrap up design development and to have your support to move
on to the next phase of the project.
We'd like to start, at first, the landscape and with the overall site plan, and go through some
of the changes that have happened since the last time we saw you. So we have Stan from
PBR and Mike Packard from SSFM who will help us talk about the offsite work that's
happening, and some of the stuffs that's onsite that's changed.

Mr. Stan Duncan: Okay, great. Do you guys have the packets in front of you too? It might
~. You know, you probably should follow along on that. This screen might be a little bit
hard for you all to see from where you're seated.

But anyway, I think, you know, we've gone through the sort of the amenities surrounding the

Maui Redevelopment Agency
Minutes - March 23, 2018

Page 8

project, and I'm here today to Just kind of review some of, some of the major changes that
we've made in the, in the shift. One primary one was the shift of the -the community center
building was shifted approximately 10-feet over to allow us to provide ~
Mr. Starr: Which way?
Mr. Duncan: In the direction towards MARA. And what that-the benefits of that is it allowed

us to expand the sidewalks along Vineyard on that side. It allowed us to have a little bit more
space now for providing landscape and shade trees along that edge as you can see. It also
provided additional plaza space on the Vineyard Street side, that that lawn area behind the
stage area is now slightly bigger which gives us a little bit more breathing room.
Another added benefit is with that shift, with the community center shifting and the parking
garage shifting, if you stand at the comer of Market looking up Pili now that, that alignment is
much more inline than previously. Which allows you to see the direct view up, all the way
up towards Church Street.

The,the other major change that was made is Pili Street as you enter off of Market is now a
two-way directional condition. I think previously we're indicating it was going to be one-way
and then exiting out from First Hawaiian Bank's parking was going through the parking
garage. We've now allowed traffic flow to flow back and forth along the promenade area as
well as Pili. So that's, that's another, another change that was made.
We added Don's elevator on the corner of -. Don Fujimoto's elevator on the corner there
on the back side, and I think that request was to provide additional ADA access from the
upper levels of the parking structure down to grade,so there has been one added there. As
we previously had presented before, there's also another elevator on the community center
side that allows vertical movement from the parking structure on that side as well.

Before I move off of that. Did I miss anything Jen?
Ms. Poepoe: I just would note that...(Inaudible. Did not speak into the microphone.)...
Ms. Wade: Hang on. Could you guys hand her a mic please?

Ms. Poepoe: We did make Pili Street two-way now and part of that was to accommodate
service vehicles that need to come back, that need to get to MAPA over here. And ~ but,
but the two-way will only apply to service vehicles, and to customers going to First Hawaiian
Bank parking. Actually parking in the First Hawaiian Bank parking lot here. There will be a
gate going into the parking structure so that once you go in you won't be able to come back
out that way. And that would just be to limit the amount of traffic that's going two-way on that
road.

Ms. Ball: Yes Jonathan.
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Mr. Starr: Yeah, I think that partially answered the question 1 was going to ask, but 1 just want
to
You know, 1 was feeling concerned looking at this that it would make the plaza
promenade more vehicle oriented and less pedestrian friendly, and I'm wondering what is
being done to mitigate that, and if that should be a concern.
Mr. Duncan: Well, aesthetically I think you can see where you see the colored pavement. As
you make ~. If you were in a vehicle, as you make that left-hand turn up Pill, let's say if you
were traveling to a bank, purposely we brought the colored paving and the banding material
to, you know, immediately when a driver drives on to this, they realize they're now, we're
hoping that they understand that they're in a much more pedestrian realm,and not a vehicular
realm. And so the traffic movements have been checked for the service vehicles and ail of

that. But, I think obviously the speeds in which people are moving through there will be much
reduced. And we have expanded sidewalks on the left hand side as you come up Pili, and
to direct pedestrians to that side of the street in the event that there is, you know, conflicts
with vehicles coming through. So, but again as Jen mentioned, you know, we envisioned
the primary traffic through there from a vehicular standpoint are those wanting to get back to
the First Hawaiian Bank. So, there should be a much more limited amount of traffic turning
left onto Pili.

Mr. Starr: Okay, you know, I'd Just like to request, again, that anything else that can be done
to -. I don't know -

Mr. Duncan: Civil perspective I think they have those warning bumps, yellow bumps that also
kind of visually give you or you can feel it, you know, as you drive over it as a way of traffic
calm.

Mr. Starr: Okay, so textured. I don't know if tables would be appropriate. But, you know,
don't denigrate the people's ability to burn rubber in the most, you know, strange places on
Maui.

Ms. Wade: Just to chime in real quick. There will be
the ...(inaudible)... condition moving forward?

Do you have a couple of images of

Ms. Poepoe: Yes we do.

Ms. Wade: Okay. So when we get to that you'll be able to see I think a lot more clearly how
this driveway entry and exit looks almost exclusively like plaza. So as you would pull in to
this, it would feel like maybe you don't belong driving there. What it's going to do is ultimately
make it much more desirable if you're the vehicle to use the Church Street entry point which
is really clear it's vehicle exclusive. But you'll be able to see in a couple of examples of how
the condition of this Pili Street wouid look. And then I know, Frank was asking, if you could
show, Jen, where the new elevator is going to be placed.

Ms. Poepoe: it's in this. Can you see the red? Yeah. So it's in this corner right here.
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Mr. Duncan: Okay. Any other questions? Otherwise, we'll move on. This next graphic
we'd like to share with you. I'm not sure that we've - I know we've kind of probably briefly
talked about this, but these are the improvements that are intended to occur between High
Street, High Street makai down towards Church. And it's our, our...over the last several
months we've spent a lot of time walking these few blocks. As you, as you all know the
various businesses along here have conditions that their front doors that are elevated, nonADA compliant, lots of unusual situations that needed to be rectified. And as part of this
project, and part of sort of the complete streets approach to this, this project, we're looking at
expanding sidewalks. Wefigured out where ADA,how ADA access can be provided through
each ofthe existing business establishments. And part of all of that includes apron driveway
improvements to some of these business establishments along this edge. Also, we're
looking at obviously the removal of the overhead power poles and the undergrounding, and
with that comes transformer locations that have been strategically placed and thought well
about locations, best locations for those to be added.

The other thing that's occurring is that curbs are being added on both sides of the street, and
the road profile, or section, is being lowered slightly to allow, to allow and provide a better
surface condition where to minimize any flooding of those businesses as well by lowering six
to 12-inches, I believe, along that edge. So in terms of actual improvements on the south
side of Vineyard, we're looking at widen sidewalks now that vary in width, depending on,
again, how the buildings move back and forth, and along the frontage of Vineyard, anywhere
between seven to seven and a half to six feet in places, but at least at a minimum of five feet
of new sidewalk being provided. So it should make for providing for a much friendlier
pedestrian experience along that edge.
We worked hard to get as many street trees in as we could along that edge, but as you may
know there are building overhangs that extend out over in certain areas, and so we've
squeezed them in where we could. And these are sitting within tree grates so the area
directly below the tree is actually flat and level with the existing grade so it provides for that
adequate walking space across.
The other improvements that are shown are new light fixture poles similar to your Market
Street lighting standards that are there. We also have a few bike rack locations for
encouraging use of bikers to visit this area and the businesses that are along Vineyard. I
think Mike was going to also say a few things also from the civil side and traffic, calming things
that we are also implementing. So I'll let Mike give you a briefing on that.

Mr. Mike Packard: Thanks Stan. So I looked at this project with the ~ from the traffic
engineering but with a complete streets lens to ensure that as we're doing these
improvements to the plaza to make this RED fonward type of space, exactly what Jonathan
said, we need to make sure those extend out through our public realm so that the streets
really give off that feel of a RED fonvard space. Because once you enter it, not unlike when
you turn onto Market Street, we want this to be known as that type of space where you park
once or you bike to this area or you walk to this area. And so,to give off that feel, in addition
to the things that stands ...(inaudible)... and that street trees, and a changed streetscape
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through the lighting, that's also physical improvements, if you go back Jennifer.
Ms. Poepoe: Sure.
Mr. Packard: So while Market Street already offers that, that idea and that vision of what a
complete street could be in these areas, some of the other treatments that we are looking at
on Church Street currently a one-way corridor, it's going to be reconfigured as a two-way
road. And the benefits of that are increased accessibility and that's for two fold. That's both
for all vehicles being able to come in and out, but also if we can allow deliveries of vehicles
to turn off of Main Street on to Church, they no longer have to make that turn down Market,
up Vineyard. Currently the intersection of Church and Vineyard, we regularly watch delivery
vehicles make that right turn over top of the sidewalk bulb out to be able to access that road.
And while we look at that and say that's not an acceptable situation, unfortunately the delivery
vehicles and the garbage trucks have no choice. They have no other option because Church
Street is one-way in the opposite direction.

And so when we looked at designing these intersections and roads, the intent was allow
vehicles to come up or down Main Street, and make those turns off of Main which is a State
facility unlike all of the others which are County facilities, turn off of Main without crossing
over lanes onto Church to access areas within the parking garage, down Church and off of
Vineyard. That allowed us, by making those changes at the intersection of Main and Church,
to actually decrease the turn radius at all the other intersections. So by decreasing that turn
radius, adding these bulb outs at Market and Vineyard, and at Church and Vineyard, it does
prohibit larger vehicles from making that turn, which is two-fold. It slows all cars down so
that while people do find ways to burn rubber where they can, this makes it that much harder
for them to do so. But it also makes the pedestrian that much more prominent. It puts them

out in the forefront so they're more visible to oncoming traffic. And that just resonates from
that pedestrian plaza area when an event is going on, and people are coming or going, you
will know that this is PED forward area. Two other areas that connect to opposite sides of
the street off of the plaza on Church at the very top,there's an extension of the Pili pedestrian
plaza where we're adding a speed table or what's also called a raised crosswalk. So it's
really an extension of that pedestrian only space, but puts it at a place where pedestrians are
raised in the view of traffic another six-inches. It's a physical obstruction that slows down
vehicles. Not slows them down to a speed that's going to cause congestion, but one that
keeps them at the speed limit that's already on these street. The second one of these speed
tables is also being added at Vineyard to make that extension from the plaza across the street
as well. And so these different features along with the street trees, and the streetscape that
are being added really gives that entirety of the feel of what's possible in the area. And even
though the project is framed by Just this center area, it really adds to the ability to redevelop
because the bones are going to be there to make this PED forward, complete streets type of
network.

And when we looked at the intersection of Church and Main, a signal is being added to that
to be able to control the intersection from the vehicular and pedestrian standpoint to make
that much safer for pedestrians to cross. On the signal, no tum lanes are being added there,
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so that vehicles will know that they have to waitfor the pedestrian to cross. And as we looked
at this intersection fitting the signal standards in there with RED push buttons, you all well
know that the sidewalks existing there are quite narrow. And so, actuaiiy, in order to fit the
pedestrian and vehicular signal heads, we actually had to add, and I say, had, because this
is a State faciiity, so we have less leeway in what we could do, but we had to add these bulb
outs from an ADA standpoint to allow for the space in there for the signals to go. But, two
folds in that it adds that addition sidewalk space, but it also shortens the pedestrian crossing
distance, slows vehicular turns to make the RED fonvard in all aspects of what we're doing.
So, you know, this project really resonated out through our public space to ensure that all
areas in our public realm are showing that RED fon^/ard complete streets type of network.
Yeah Jonathan?

Mr. Starr: Is that a new bulb out at Main, on Main at Church?

Mr. Packard: Absolutely. So what you're seeing there on the, on the left side, on the gas
station side, you know, those bulb outs were actually needed, and where they are, they're
Just an extension of the parking lane. So further makai down Main, there's parking, you
know, about seven stalls lining that side of the street. This is not inhibiting any vehicular
turns. It's really just taking space that was othenA/ise underutilized by putting pedestrians
out there.

Mr. Starr: Okay, and one other bulb out question. There was kind of a reverse bulb out on
Market Street at Main, and it looks like you eliminated that, but you didn't add a positive bulb
out. So I, I just wanted to get your thinking about that.

Mr. Packard: I didn't know of any work being done at Market and Main for this project.
Ms. Roepoe: Yeah, our work, our work stops over here, or where the trees are.

Mr. Starr: Yeah. Okay. And right now, it's like it's wider at the crossing point and then it
necks down so you end up putting the crossing pedestrian into the line of fire.

Mr. Packard: Yeah absoiutely and that is something that we had to play with and especially
on Main for those
I would have loved for that, that corner of the area that's going to be
redeveloped with a 7-11, 1 would have loved to - well, currently it's about a 90-degree angle.
We had to allow for vehicles to make that tum, which is currently not a permitted tum. Now
it's a two-way street, we had to allow for a delivery vehicle or a garbage truck to make that
turn without crossing over into the oncoming traffic. Because, you know, these are part of
our regular business type of vehicles. We need to lure vehicles to come. We also want
them to operate within the realm of where we want them to go. So, you know, that's some
of the struggles you work in when you're retrofitting existing older streets.
And as we related it to the Rili Street and the shared street, you know,the more that you can
give that, give it a view of being a pedestrian forward space,a shared street works best when
pedestrians actually take over that space. And otherwise the vehicles feel like they are in
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an unfamiliar area, and so with that they respond accordingly. So that can come through
bollards, street trees, and eventually through the redevelopment, there are opportunities to
add cafes and places for people to congregate, to really be that expansion outside of the
plaza. So, you know, absolutely opportunities for redevelopment through these types of
treatments.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Chair? Chair?
Ms. Ball: Frank.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: I have a question about the bulb out on the left side of Church Street as
you're going towards Wells, acrossfrom Uptown Service. Is there anything going to be done
to the utilities in that area, like the poles? Because there's a very, very dangerous rise,
almost a pedestal,from one of the poles that is in that area that needs to be leveled out.
Ms. Poepoe: This pole over here? On this you're saying, you mean?
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Yeah. On,on the, on the parking lot, civic hub side.
Ms. Poepoe: Yeah. The pole that is, the pole that's here will be relocated.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Okay, good because it's right in front of the, the sidewalk.
Ms. Poepoe: It's in a bad spot yeah?
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Yeah.

Mr. Packard: And a lot of what we were doing with this was ensuring ADA accessibility, and
that's a Federal requirement. We must do this, and so that corner in of itself was not really
compliant. So this is that opportunity to, to retrofit a lot of these, to be able to add to that
pedestrian space that doesn't exist currently.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Yeah, I fell into the street and almost got hit because I was with a cane and
tripped over that, went into the street, head first, and then heard a car go err. So I have that
particular love for that telephone pole.
Ms. Ball: Good. Thank you.

Ms. Wade: So Don has his elevator, and you have your intersection.
Mr. Duncan: So related, related ~ related to that I just wanted to also point out that on the
mauka side of Church, between Main and Vineyard, we're also expanding sidewalks on that
side of the street. So actually both sides of the street get expanded sidewalks to make it
more walkable and useable for pedestrian, pedestrians. So I think for the two blocks mauka,
and coming off of Main, and also coming up of Vineyard and through Pili this side is going to
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be very pedestrian friendly in that environment.
Ms. Bail: Thank you.

Ms. Poepoe: I just did want to note that what you see on the upper Vineyard when you see
these, these hatched areas, those are the - those are due to the transformers that we had

talked about coming off of pole and being located on properties. And Erin's working with
property owners so that we can discuss where to go and then also how the new sidewalk will
interface with their properties. And each one is of its own condition so it will have to be
handled individually at each, at each location. Okay. Did you want to -? Did you have stuff
to talk about?

Mr. Duncan: Sure. I think for the most part the, as i mentioned before, with the shift in the
building, we, we -- there was a lot of good things that came out of this, mainiy the added
green space that was added on the right hand side on Vineyard Street. Some of the ADA
ramps that come down into the plaza off of Vineyard are now longer, meaning the ramp is
less steep because we have greater run. The other, other benefit as I mentioned was the
view plain looking up towards Church as you, as you approach it from Pili street, is greatly
improved. And the - as you'll see in the video and - that wiil be shared with you
momentarily, that pink line that's up on the building there is an art piece that people wiil see.
It will serve as kind of an iconic landmark kind of element. As well as the other pink dot that
we have there, we have plans for a small scale but culturally appropriate space for an artist
to do a nice art piece there as well. So we see that as a, as a place or a photographic place
that when you come to this place you want to stand and be seen and take your special photo
at.

The other, the other changes, Carol, from last time, is we did add handrails on both sides of
the main ramp that comes down next to the parking garage. Jen, if you could Just point that
out there. As well as on the two terraces, we have handrails on both sides of the stairs,

stainA^ell that brings you down to the plaza level. Now recognize that that whole upper level
off the covered lanai space, all the way out to where Jen is pointing, is the all at the same
elevation or grade for the most part, and including that first level of the terrace deck where
you see that -. That deck level is at the same elevation as you come down the grand stair
from the parking garage. So you're descending down basicaily three steps to the next dark
colored brown area and then three steps down to the plaza. So there's only a three foot
differential split by three stairs per, so 18-inch differential between terrace.
And I think those are the main, main items we picked up from last time. Any questions
related to that or ~? Okay.

Ms. Poepoe: Thanks Stan. Now we're going to roll into a video that you saw a while ago; it
since has been updated. (Video was presented)
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Chair?
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Ms. Ball: Yes, Frank.

Mr. De Rego,Jr.: I got a question for Erin, actually. Erin, the...bike racks just made me think
of something. First of all, I'd like to know how many there are, and if they're not used as
much, is there a possibility of, you know, having like bike share kind of stand? You know,
you park your car, you want to go through Wailuku, maybe you Just get yourself an electric
bike or a bike that you can rent at the stand and go from there, you know what I mean? You
know,so I don't know, that Just kind of popped into my head. Because it would seem like a
central place to have that kind of service available.
Ms. Wade: Yeah.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: But I don't want to change the design or anything, but Just seeing the bike
stands and, you know...a possibility so.

Ms. Wade: Right.

Ms. Ball: Interesting and have you thought about that at all, David and your crew? Have you
thought about the use of bikes in ~? I think, yeah,some people really think about it a lot and
it's an integral part of their lifestyle.
Mr. Packard: I think about it a lot.

Ms. Ball: That's great.

Mr. Packard: Maybe too much. David and I actually talked about this previously. So
currently I would say the surrounding roads are not exactly hospitable for your-for the larger
percentage of cyclist that we would like to come out there and that's the, the age, you know,
8 to age 80. You're trying to get that realm. And I was speaking with David today as I was
out around Maui I largely saw what we refer to as MAMILs, and that's middle aged men in
lycra.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Yeah.

Mr. Packard: That is not necessarily -. I am one of those at times and I like being in that
middle age,though. Those are largely the cyclists that are out there now. To make that full
transformation to accommodate more cyclists, we need to expand beyond Just a central town
type area. And the grade and topography really lend itself to electric assist type bikes and
the sort. And, you know, Kona has experimented with bike share with two stations, and
Oahu has been...(inaudible)... been great there. So, you know, I kind ofsee opportunities
going fon^^ard, but there need to be more improvement, in my opinion, towards that more bike
friendly. However, in talking with David, I understand that Vineyard is the preferred road for
people because as they come up the bridge is really that choke point and they can't continue
through so they take Vineyard up. And looking at Vineyard, instead of providing dedicated
bicycle facilities like bike lanes, we actually concentrated more on slowing vehicular speeds
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to a point where bikes can take the lane, and if cars are slowed down, it's not to a degree
that's too significant, and bikes would feel more comfortable to be out there. So if you make
the area feel like bicycles and pedestrians are supposed to be there, cars are more receptive,
so it's a good start. And I think there's a lot of opportunity here as we move and expand out
to connect to some of the existing bike facilities that have been constructed in the past decade
or so.

Ms. Ball: Great. Thanks so much. I really appreciate your thoughts, but you sound like you
know more than we do.

Mr. Packard: I just talk a lot.
Ms. Ball: Yeah, but that sounds great too. We appreciate your words on that. Thanks.
Yes, David?

Mr. Yamashita: No, I Just wanted to underscore what Mike said for a couple of reasons. One
is having been a cyclist in Portland for a long time, and there's so many cyclists there now
that at times, at least right when I left, the number of cyclist kind of ovenwhelmed the
infrastructure. So that was one of the takeaways when I left. And the other thing I think
about is where I grew up Kailua, Jen knows very well, and seeing the impact of all these
tourists on bicycles and it was really frightening to see that. So thought, if we do that, we
just need to be really thoughtful and careful that we - like Mike said - we have infrastructure
to do that.

Mr. Packard: That's an interesting perspective because I live Kailua and I have three young
kids. And so first thing that goes into my mind is are they ever going to be safe riding out on
these roads? Am I ever going to be able to get over my fear? I did when I was a kid and
that was in a city, and so Kailua, and you made a great statement before, everyone wants,
you know, progression and change as long as we don't change anything. Some of the
perspective we get in Kailua, and this is very common throughout the islands is, well, back
then it used to be fine. Can't stop the fact that we've increased population which has
increased vehicular travel. We have to make that transition back so that bicycling, and
pedestrian, and public transits are the easy ways to get around. And if that means
constraining and holding back vehicular traffic so that they don't feel as easily to spin out then
that's -. It's going to come with a little push and shove. We are no Portland but, I don't
know, not people are.
Ms. Ball: Right. Thank you. Yeah, most of our perception about change is difficult because
we can't perceive of that. And having experience as you all have who spoke up about the
bike culture which is really what it is, it's nice that we're thinking about it, but we can't include
everything. But I think that's good that we are all thinking about it, and certainly with persons
of your perspectives. Yes, Jonathan?

Mr. Starr: Yeah, I'm a pretty avid bicyclist and I've bicycled several times a week, and I've
given up trying to bicycle around Wailuku. And I feel guilty because I toss the bike in the
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back of my truck and go down to flat lands, but, you know, you're right, we do have a ways to
go and to, to kind of put the real push on bikes in the center oftown, we're probably not ready
for it.

I wanted to comment about the, the canopy - the greenery and the canopy trees, and I just
feel like it's a lot more cohesive and it works a lot better now with that shift and being able to
have kind of avenues of trees and larger, denser clusters where they'll really create some
feeling of shade. So, I, I feel real good about this now.
Mr. Duncan: Jonathan, I at least wanted to add one more point. If you look at Church Street,
you know, we're trying to line both sides of Church Street. And the area right above the label
Church on the mauka side, we didn't draw it in there, we probably should have, but there's a
row offour or five rainbow shower trees or shower trees on that side of the street too that will

continue that canopy, covered canopy over those new sidewalks as well, but I Just wanted to
point that out. So at least Church Street will be lined very fully with ...(inaudible)...

Mr. Starr: And I like that little park. Feel that park with, you know, between the existing
office building and there, that's, I think they developed a lot.
Mr. Duncan: So, yeah, we too feel very good about how the plaza plan has evolved over the
last several months. Thank you.
Ms. Poepoe: So we have some still renderings that we wanted to Just go through with you

and point out some of things that changed since you saw it last. This is a view that is sort of
new and a little more developed with a new location of the building. And you can see how,
how Pili Street is really reinforced now as a pedestrian pathway to Church. We're working
on the wayfinding colors with members of the project advisory committee, and what the ~
what we have the concept we are working on is that the colors on the underside of the parking
structure which each, each level will have a different color. And those are inspired by the
dyes, used to dye kappa cloth. And so they're, they're a more natural color, and they, they
will, they also show up, in the, you'll see, in the sunscreens on the building. And they would
provide identity to each of the parking levels.
The railings, the perforated railings that you see for the parking structure now are one
consistent color that's, that's similar to the color of the window mullions on the building. The
screen in front of the elevator lobbies, as you can see, you saw a little in video and you can
see here, it's, it's very transparent, and you can see the activity behind it, and the elevator
Just behind. And that also will have a pattem, and that one is being inspired by the four
states of water that we find: mist, waterfalls, stream and pond, which has been the,the theme
throughout the project. And so those, those patterns will be developed through the next
phase of the project as well. You can move on to the next.
Mr. Starr: Will the elevators and cars be visible?

Ms. Poepoe: The ~. Not the cars themselves, but the doors, yeah.
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Mr. Starr: What?

Ms. Poepoe: Not the car themselves traveling, but the doors opening and closing when
people getting on.
Ms. Wade: Maybe to clarify. That screen is on the outside, and then there's the place that
you would stand to wait to get into the elevator. So the elevator isn't right against that screen.
It's sort of an elevated plaza just right on the other side.
Ms. Poepoe: Oh, yes. Thank you. Thanks Erin. Yeah. So when you're waiting for the
elevator, you'll be to tum and look out through the screen and see the plaza and the ocean
view too beyond.
This is a new view from this would outside the market looking towards the plaza. So this is
the covered terrace area where we have seating, seating areas and you can see the, the
shade,the shade trees that are providing plenty of shade for during the day when folks come
to eat lunch. You can see the rock now along the walls of the planters that has been added
there. You can go to the next one.
This view you've seen and in this one we wanted to show how we addressed those concerns
about the horizontality of the slabs and of that elevation on Vineyard Street. One of the
things we did was to interrupt the slab at points where there's solid wall. You can see that
there's, there's interruptions in the slab which helps to break it down. And make that whole
side of the building more, more human scaled. You see the awnings over the entry, entry
ways to the market on that, on that side. It also adds another level of scale. And then the
sunscreens now are showing color. And the way that the color is arranged is it also being
used to also break up that long horizontality of the, of the, of that fagade. The stair that was
added which, I think was in the project last time we talked, but we didn't talk too much about
it, but, that's the stair that's added for life safety so we have good exits on both sides of the
floors. And it also provides a good back door for the people working say in the second floor
office space,an easy way to get out to Vineyard,throughout the day to get lunch. And it also
activates that side of the street. People will use that as a backdoor more and keep it more
active there. You can also see that the sidewalk is wider now and there's the buffer along the
edge of Vineyard Street now between the cars and pedestrians where they're sitting. And it's
just a -- it's a more, it's a more generous pedestrian space now.

This is the Church Street side, looking down the Pili pedestrian path. Here we've - you can
see a couple of things that we talked about earlier such as the speed table here that was
added to make that full connection all the way across Church. The walls that is on
the...yeah, that wall used to be on the other side and it was moved to this side and it does a
couple of things. It now really frames that pedestrian route down Pili. And then separates
the pedestrians and the cars more. So now there's- now the driveway is further away from
that pedestrian path. The landscape beyond between Executive Center and the parking is
now more visible and it's - and it's not shown in here, but the loading and the trash which
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some of It had been located in the parking structure before is now all right next to the building.
When you see the video coming around there, you may have seen the truck on that side.

And so now all ofthat loading and trash and ever^hing happens right on that side and doesn't
cross or any pedestrian zones.

And the other thing we've doing is exploring patterns for the concrete walls that would be part
of the form work to help give that some scale too and more detail. And this is coming back
around to the, to the plaza. Is there any questions?
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Chair?
Ms. Ball: Frank.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Is it my imagination or does this provide, especially the traffic configuration
now that you've got the two-ways,for more of an organic connection to Market Street on the
below, and more opportunities to close it off, like on Sundays and things like that because it's
less, it's less impactful? Is that my imagination? I'm kind of noticing because you can
actually, I think, now close it off more often and have all that extra space to have like festivals
and it has sort of an advantage connection to the plaza. You could have a lot of traffic in
between the two. I think I'm noticing that. Is that my imagination?
Mr. Packard: It's not your imagination. It's actually the case. Yeah, really the two way roads
increase connectivity. And so, you know. Market is such a unique street, but by transforming
Church to be two-way and having such ease of access off of Main really Market is not as
crucial to the operations of the surrounding area so you really have a lot more accessibility
and circulation. So there are more opportunities to get in, get out, while having those street
closures and festivals, and you know, expand the plaza beyond just the space.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Good.

Mr. David Akinaka: And Frank, to that, I mean, this goes back to the planning phase of the
project when we're scoping things. I mean, the - one of our main intents was to separate
the car traffic as much as possible from the pedestrian traffic. So we tried to keep the
pedestrians closer the Market Street and, and towards the plaza, and try to restrict most of
the car traffic, in and out of the parking garage, on Church Street so...(inaudible. Multiple
speakers.)...
Mr. De Rego, Jr.:...(Inaudible. Multiple speakers.)...store frontages there and, you know,
the, you know, the buildings and stuff. So this is like a ...(inaudible)... planned project,
you know, in the sense it gives a lot of opportunities just on Sunday to close things off and let
people just wander, you know.
Ms. Ball: Okay, thanks for your observation. Great. Anybody else?
Mr. Starr: Madame Chair?
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Ms. Bail: Yes?

Mr. Starr: I have a motion when you're ready for it.

Ms. Bali: Not quite yet. Thank you. We will. Anybody -? Are you through? Do you
have anything more to tell us? I don't think so. I'd like to call for public testimony once again
if anyone is here who would like to ask questions or make comments.
Mr. John Rippy: How long is it going to take to do something like that?
Ms. Bail: Excuse me, would you like to stand up and, and come up to the mic. We record
everything so it wiil be -

Mr. Rippy: I'm John Rippy. How long, how long do you take to do that?
Mr. Starr: To build it you mean?
Mr. Rippy: The building, the whole thing that I just saw on TV.
Ms. Bali: I'ii have Erin Wade address that question.

Ms. Wade: Sure. Thanks for coming. So our scheduie right now shows us bidding the
project out in this fall, so fall of 2018 with actual construction starting sometime next summer
of 2019, and then about 18 to 24 months of construction.

Mr. Rippy: Okay and then where do the people park that are parked there now?

Ms. Wade: Very good question. So we're doing a series of mitigating parking locations and
we're creating a shuttie. So one altemative parking location will be at Wells Park. We're
going to be utilizing one ofthe baseball fields, the one closest to Wells Street and then turning
that into temporary parking because Wells Park has a master plan that is going to foliow
immediately after this. And that whole,the fields will get renovated and re-graded right after
anyway.

Mr. Rippy: Okay one more. Is it 420?
Mr. Duncan: Yes.

Mr. Rippy: 420 parking stalls, and we have how many now, 200 and?
Ms. Wade: 212.

Mr. Rippy: 212 and then we're not going to park on Vineyard Street anymore is that right?
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Ms. Wade: The seven stalls on Vineyard will go away, yeah.
Mr. Rippy: They're gone. And then...no, no, I mean, I've been doing Ms. Wade: I know.

Mr. Rippy: I've been here. I'm just like ...(inaudibie)... I mean, I'd love to see it. I'm,
you know, a Wailuku guy. Just like Jonathan ...(inaudible)... I just would love to see it,
and I hope, and good luck to everybody. I just- I'll be here. Hopefully it's in my life time.
Mr. Starr: Thanks John.

Ms. Wade: Thank you.

Ms. Bail: Thank you. Anyone else? I'd like to thank you for your presentation, design team.
I'm really pleased with what you've come up with. I think the addressing of the capacity that
we need to plan for the future not only take care ofthe present,the safety and the accessibility
of the development of the complex, and the forms that follows these functions, it's beautifui.
So I'd like to -for someone to make a motion now to move ahead to the next design phase.
Jonathan?

Mr. Starr: Yeah, Madame Chair and members, 1. 1 feel that the conceptual design phase has
reached a point of excellence, and concems and criticism and suggestions have been
addressed very well. So with that in mind, I'd like to move that the Maui Redevelopment
Agency advise the Department of Planning of the County of Maui that they should move
fonvard with the construction design based on the presentation before us.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: I second.

Ms. Ball: It's been moved and seconded that the design move ahead to the next phase. Ail
those in favor say aye. Ail those opposed? Motion carries.
It was moved by Mr. Jonathan Starr, seconded by Mr. Frank De Rego, Jr., then
unanimously
VOTED:

That the Maui Redevelopment Agency advise the Department of Planning
and the County of Maui that they should move forward with the
construction design based on the presentation.
(Assenting:
(Excused:

C. Ball, F. De Rego, Jr., J. Starr)
G. HIraga, A. Undsey)

Mr. Akinaka: Thank you very much everybody.

Ms. Ball: Thank you. Next item is parking management plan.
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Ms. Wade: Thank you Chair. Do you mind if we take a brief recess while I set up the
presentation?
Ms. Ball: No. We will take brief recess.

Ms. Wade: Thank you.
Ms. Ball: Five minutes.

(The Maui Redevelopment Agency recessed at 2:13 p.m., and reconvened at 2:27 p.m.)

2.

Discussion on Parking Management Plan highlights as they apply to
Wailuku Town and the phasing in of parking equipment, neighborhood
way-finding, and a free Wailuku Town shuttle service. The MRA will
provide feedback on the report and next steps.
PARKING ACTION PLAN

Ms. Wade: Thank you Chair. The next item on the agenda is the delivery of the action plan
for paid parking. I apologize, i had power point presentation which keeps failing to download,
so I'm going to walk you through the document, but skip over major parts. As you know,this
contract is with Dixon Resources Unlimited, and the scope of work included Wailuku town
and Lahaina town, so you'll see the information in there. Julie likes to Joke when you see
this cover image that says Wailuku town and Lahaina town, and Paia might as well be after
it because it is such a good - in also such a good condition to move towards paid parking as
well.

But I'm going to start out with the education and outreach. So what she explains in this
element is the huge importance of education and outreach from the very beginning of the
project to throughout delivery and how the working and acceptability of transforming a
community from no paid parking to paid parking when it's public parking, education and
outreach is number one. And so she goes through a series of recommendations about how
to do that, how to information people, and that it always need to be very clear and
understandable what people's expectation is, so she offers a series of recommendations
there. And then utilizing this also - utilizing paid parking as a tool for businesses and to
bring businesses where we can offer opportunities for validation or offer free parking during
times when there is less demand. So, nights and weekends is a perfect time to offer free
parking and encourage more folks coming to town.
Paid parking times and limits, she explains how there's multiple ways to do it. You can do
the pay and display. This is often how it happens with the private lots in Lahaina where you
have to go to a station, you pay, and you bring a ticket back and put it in your window.
There's also an option to do a pay by space where, again, you go to a station, you enter
whatever space your car is parked in. And then the third is a pay by plate option where you,
the same thing, you enter whatever your license plate number is and then it covers you for
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the duration of time that you've signed up for.

She's recommending a pay by plate because it does a couple of different things. It's
consistent and you can actually move your vehicle throughout the district during the time that
you've already paid for which is a positive, and it's great. It makes it user friendly. The other
thing it does is that it collaborates back with other databases that we have connected to
license plate information with the County which is helpful for both MPD and DMV in terms of
providing oversights.
So in Lahaina town and in Wailuku - I'm going to skip over all of the Lahaina stuff- but we're
looking at both paid on street and paid off street parking. But we're looking at phasing it in
in different ways so in Wailuku, the, what - and you can see these two, this is exactly the
same location where these photos are taken during the day. It's relatively saturated, but
what we did find out, though, was when Julie was here doing the site assessment was a time
that the courts had no public cases in session so her data gathering was on the very lowest
end when she was here in September.
Ms. Ball: Jonathan?

Mr. Starr: Yeah, that was my, my one real big concem.
Ms. Wade: Yeah.

Mr. Starr: Was that, you know, I find we're up in the 90's, the 90 percentile for the muni lot
and for Market Street every day, mid-day, you know, way above her numbers and I knew that
there must have been,that Thursday must have been a real quiet day for some reason.
Ms. Wade: That was the reason. And what we found out after further inspection, we did call

the courts and found out that just for court cases there can be swing of between 50 and 250
cars during public court case times, depending how many cases and how many jurors are
being selected at a given time. So that's a huge number of cars to accommodate on - and
a very high variability. So one of the things that we've been talking with the courts about is
including both jurors and state employees in the public shuttle and the employee shuttle.
Because jurors are pretty much committed for a full day a time,they could also use the offsite
satellite shuttle and it could be really workable for them.
Mr. Starr: I believe DAGS is doing a state campus master plan. Can we offer that and those
numbers as testimony or some agency comments?
Ms. Wade: Yeah, definitely. Yes, absolutely. So we will do that. The other thing that this
did illustrate that I think is accurate because when we do have peak times it's during the day,
it's the 8:30, or 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. essentially is the peak. This was the 7:00 p.m.
condition and this is a very typical condition of Wailuku town. So this was- and this was the
6:00 p.m. condition.
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So essentially what's being recommended is - I don't know if I can blow this up. I think I
cannot. Anyway what is shown in sort of the bluish gray, everything but essentially Market
Street, she's recommending pay stations. So for each block face, there would be a single
pay station, sometimes two depending on the length of the block face. So you would walk
to the pay station, make your payments and walk back. On Market Street, she's
recommending dual space so it would be a single meter that serves two spaces. What I do
need to let you know though is while all of- while these are physical pay stations, there would
be the online payment system, the mobile app that would go along with the paid software.
So it's part of the software where you can pay either in person, physically pay, or you can pay
with your phone at any of the stations, is the recommendation. She's done the inventory of
all of the spaces.

So essentially with the implementation what they're recommending - and this is actually
Lahaina -- what they're recommending is, short-term, that we move to paid parking in the
Wailuku municipal lot for the 12-hour free spaces first so that becomes a parking permit.
Then during construction of the municipal,of the Wailuku civic hub, we move fonward with the
on-street paid parking. Yes, go ahead.
Mr. Starr: It was a little unclear to me about the access to those permits, whether anyone, if
they worked in a shop or if they worked in County government can purchase those?

Ms. Wade: Yes, and she didn't make any - she didn't specify that and so I think that could
be something that we discuss at the MRA is who should get first priority for those 12-hour,
yeah, permits. She does talk in here about the parking benefits districts, and how the
revenue that's generated from the parking could be distributed and utilized. She talks about
first and foremost, of course, it has to cover equipment, personnel and operational costs.
But then beyond that you have sort of the secondary tier when you have revenue coming in,
you typically want it to go to adding parking supply, improving wayfinding conditions, and
safety and security, and then you can do, again, more sort of demand management
expansion where you're looking at bike share, park and ride, ride share, those kind of things
that you're focusing on. Frank?
Mr. De Rego,Jr.: Just a question. Does this app show you what parking spaces are available
as well?

Ms. Wade: No, and one of the things that she's - what's amazing about her breath of
knowledge is she's tested those out in many situations and they're almost never accurate in
real time.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Okay.

Ms. Wade: Because especially when there's...it's evaluating every individual space. So
what is much more accurate is being able to say generally as ~ as an example, the parking
structure, whether there's space available or not space available.
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Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Okay.
Ms. Wade: And it can direct you to the floor where there's space available. But the other

thing to be - that she suggested is It's a little intimidating when you drive into some of those
and it says, like in our case, there's going to be 420 parking stalls, so you know,420 parking
stalls available, it feels like it's an abandoned ghost town. You know, it's almost bad
advertising. So what you really want to know is there place to park, and if the answer is yes,
that's what it shows.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: I was actually thinking more about the street ones because once you put
your credit card in in real time you could take a tally that that space is taken.
Ms. Wade: Right.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: So it might be able to tell you where on the street there might be empty
parking spaces. I wasn't thinking about the garage because I think I've heard this problem
about you give about a percentage of the number of spaces.
Ms. Wade: Yes. Right.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: But is that possible for the on street parking?

Ms. Wade: Yeah. I mean,that is the beauty. So also for the enforcement officers who will
be enforcing using real time basically on a smart phone - the software works on the smart
phone ~ and they will know who is in what stall. They'll know, if we're using license plate,
which license plate it is, and for how long they have reserved it. But we aren't planning to
tear up the road and determine if there's - and place sensors in all of them to find out if the
car is physically still in that space, what you need to do to know. So, you might pull out while
you still have essentially time on the meter and, and the apps not going to know that.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Okay.
Ms. Ball: Jonathan?

Mr. Starr Or vice versa. You may, it may tell you that there's a space open because no
one's paid for it, but there may be a car there.
Ms. Wade: Right. Yeah. That's absolutely true. Yeah.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Parking illegally, is that what you're saying? Then you can report them on
the app.

Ms. Wade: That's right. Okay, I'm going to skip those. The citation revenue; so this is one
of those things that has been sort of the big - this is the big revenue and yet we don't have
any access to it at this time because a uniformed police officer currently issues all parking
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citations. It is a criminal offense. So most states have gone to decriminalize parking
citations so that non-uniformed police officers can issue and it doesn't have to go through the
court system for the processing of the enforcement fee. That doesn't exist in Hawaii today,
so all of our enforcement revenue. If you get a parking ticket written, all of that goes to the
State and the County doesn't get any of it so ~. Frank?
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Question.
Ms. Wade: Yes?

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: How much does the state make off of citation?
Ms. Wade: We have not been able to find out what that number is and Julie has been digging.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: And that's the reluctance.
Ms. Wade: Yeah.

Mr. Starr: Can we make that- make a push that that be one ofthe County's priority, legislative
priorities for next year's session and maybe we can get together with the other counties?

Ms. Wade: Yes. So we've already asked for this to be on the HSAC agenda and Julie has
sort of been rallying the troops throughout the state now who are, you know,seeing this as a
good opportunity. One of the really interesting things we found out by meeting with the
courts was that way back, like 30 years ago, the rent-a-car companies negotiated a
discounted pay off for anyone who's rented a car and gets a parking citation. So the rent-acar companies for anyone who rents a car and gets a parking citation, the rent-a-car pays a

$5 fee to the State when your offense might be a $35 or a $65 offense. So the rent-a-car
company pays $5 but then charges back whoever rented the car, the full price of the ticket
and a $50 processing fee.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: What?

Ms. Wade:So it's this tremendous ~ it's a revenue source for the rent-a-car companies in all
honesty. So that's one of the things - you should have seen Julie's eyes when she
discovered this. She just couldn't believe it. And even the court system said, yes, it's
always been this way and so this is what we, what we do. And the most interesting thing
about that, in terms of parking revenue, is it is by and large visitors who get the majority of
the parking citations because they are the ones who don't know or don't care to pay attention

to whatever it says. They're just here and it doesn't really matter to them. So what's $35
parking ticket? Where most locals kind of know the rules and they know where to park and
where they can't park so the majority of the parking citations are actually getting this lower
discounted rate. Where, whoevers committed the crime, because it is a crime at this point
now, pays double what they should have had to pay. So, anyway, we this as a really good
opportunity to kind of right a wrong, and whose-rental car companies will oppose, but I can't
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see who else would.

So going further down in terms of violation types, she goes very deeply into where the
violations are occurring, and what quantity, and about how many citations get issued per day,
and where they're getting issued and all of those things. So the recommendation for
enforcement and we've met with the Maui Police Department and...Public Works Department
a couple of times now. And probably the best course of action, because our number one
priority for safety purposes is to retain our uniformed officer in town. So the biggest concern
was if enforcement moves away from uniformed police, we do not want to lose our dedicated
police officer in Wailuku. So the way that this is structured is more that that dedicated police
officer becomes the supervisorfor the parking ambassadors. So it would still be,the function
would be retained within the Police Department, but that police officer will supervisor those
ambassadors but then also be there for support safety issues.
Mr. Starr: So would the ambassadors be like SHOPO members or would they be like Ms. Wade: No, they're civilians.

Mr. Starr: And so they would be like MRA or some other entity employees.
Ms. Wade: No,they're civilian MPD employees. Yeah. So they're not -. MPD has dozen
of, of civilian employees who aren't sworn officers, and that's the category that they would fall
under for this.

Mr. Starr: Okay, I'm wondering if they then, that makes them HGEA or UPW.
Ms. Wade:That I don't know, but I can look at that. So you're asking what their union loyalty
is?

Mr. Starr: Well, I'm just wondering if that becomes, if that becomes an issue, it might be best
to think first.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Chair, another question on this and it's related to this. So that sort of
prevents contracting this duty out to a third party which might or might not save us money
simply because, you know, you're thinking about a County employee includes, you know,
fringe, and pension, and benefits, and we're already 11 billion dollars down that road in terms
of unpaid liabilities as a State, and it prevents a private sector solution.
Ms. Wade: It does, yeah, yeah. And that, that- we had quite a bit of discussion about that
actually and ultimately the conversation or the recommendations led to your visitor
destination, first and foremost. You know, Maui has to accept that that's the primary
economic driver and so you're always going to have a lot of visitors. And so you probably
don't want to pay - these are not minimum waged positions that you're going to want to be
paying. You're going to want these people trained in health safety. You're going to want
them to be able to give folks direction, to have good customer interface, to be able to
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represent the neighborhood well. Just like our, our safety ambassador staff, it's not bottom
of the barrel security. It is, it is well trained and well informed, and that's probably who you're
going to want that ambassador to be too.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: But they are contracted, correct? They're not-they're a private company,
correct?

Ms. Wade: Who? Clean and safe is a private company, yes.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Clean and safe is. So it's not impossible that you couldn't get good
employees and good workers as long as there's, you know, monitoring of a contract, the
private contract like that.

Ms. Wade: That's correct. But one of the, one of the things we saw as a big benefit was
when they're MFD they get the police radio which is for particularly in Lahaina and Wailuku
is important because actually our circulating officer who's official job is parking enforcement,
uncovers all kinds of other stuff while he's, you know, technically enforcing parking. That's
when you discover when there's real issues. And so having the police radio can be a huge
time saver and a life saver we have found so.

Mr. Starr: I, I just feel there should be kind of a cost analysis, an impact and analysis over
what the status of them. And it may not be that easy to add a bunch of, more, you know,
county employees. Sometimes there's reluctance.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Yeah.

Ms. Wade: Okay. I will get back to you on that. I don't have the answer today. Okay.
Enforcement technology; this is really for MFD in talking about the tech that they use now to
issue tickets and what they would recommend in the future for issuing tickets.
Maintenance - the maintenance and revenue collection goes back to the parking district and
how the monies get used. Faying for the parking ambassadors. Okay, so the residential
parking permits, and we've talked about this in the past how, when you apply parking costs
to your resource of public parking it begins to have spillover effects and impact the outlying
neighborhoods then. So as people are trying to avoid paying the fee for the commercial
parking they move into the residential areas. So while we don't want to -. Her
recommendation here is at the outset you don't require the residential permit parking, but we
get it set up so that when neighborhoods do start to feel an impact if they do start to, they can
request the residential parking permit program so that they're not getting the spill over that
they othenwise might. And then that would include -. I mean, it's not, it's not a fun thing
necessarily. You'd have to get guest passes and all that kind of thing, but she has clearly
outlined how we can do all of those things.
Employee parking permit, this really affects Lahaina more than Wailuku, but —. Wailuku's
employee focus is more towards the satellite parking and the shuttle system. Getting the
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employees out of the core ofthe downtown area and shuttling them in because parking suppiy
should be focused on the businesses and folks coming to do business and having the
employees outside of the downtown core. Whereas, there is a big unused parking asset in
Lahaina with the Outlets of Maui that can be used for employee parking. Yes?
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Question. Is there - would there be a possibility, if it's large enough, for
businesses to take advantage of the satellite system in terms of parking their employees up
there?

Ms. Wade: Yes, absolutely.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Because often times ~. Okay.

Ms. Wade: Yeah, absolutely. In fact, I wouldn't expect that we would discriminate at all
whether you are employee or not to get into Waiiuku. We could call — we're just calling it a
circulator shuttle, in fact. I mean, it's intended to be marketed to employees who are parked
all day, but it could be used by anybody who is coming in.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Okay.

Ms. Wade: And then that gets to the free shuttle program. So what we're looking at for
Waiiuku is two-fold. Lahaina would just have the smaller vehicle circulators, the little sixseater EV vehicles that sort of circulate the town and you can wave it down like an Uber or
Lyft. Or, I mean,you can order it like an Uber or a Lyft as well, it's called ~. So the national
example is called Free Ride Everywhere of the FRED. And then we do have one island
called Turtle Tracks that's running in Kihei right now. I think they only have two. But then
in addition to that in Waiiuku - so that would be mid-day that we would probably operate
those in Waiiuku - but peak office times in morning and afternoon we would run the actual,
on-time, every 15 minutes, circulator shuttles from War Memorial and Tropical Plantation to
get both ends of the spectrums.

She talked about scooter and bike parking. This is more for Lahaina where they'd really like
to encourage employees to be biking because it's so flat. Also the loading zone is mostly an
issue in Lahaina.

She discusses about how special events can be an opportunity to educate people about new
parking system, and where to park moving into the future.
The wayfinding program is something that we've built in to this next budget round so the
budget came out today. I'll conclude with that but -. That we'll be putting budget numbers
in for a permanent wayfinding within Waiiuku and it will focus on first and foremost how to get
to town and where to park, and then direct you to other spots, popular locations.
They made a series of recommendations regarding the civic hub and have been in direct
consultation with the design team the whole time about what equipment is best used, where
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It should best be placed, about security and all of those things. So she kind of goes Into
where cameras should be placed, access, all of those things here.
Prison Street Is Lahalna. Lahalna. She does go ahead and recommend offering the
opportunity for shared parking at Wells Park and the tennis court lot so there's both of those
two County lots. She doesn't -. And the other piece that we've discussed but Isn't written
here Is the lao,the lot behind lao Theater and all ofthe municipal parking Is very underutilized
nights and weekends. So one of the recommendations that Brad, from PUMA - this ties
right In with this - Is recommending that we basically allow that be utilized by residences for
overnight parking and hotel Into the future so that both of those uses can use It for overnight
parking, moving fonward, which Is a benefit to everybody. The majority ofthe time, your hotel
guest or your resident Is out during the day. Isn't parked downtown,they can come back and
park at night when there's no shortage of parking whatsoever. And the benefit to the County
Is we make money when there's a car parked In that stall. So, It can be a benefit to
everybody.

This Is more for Lahalna. And then she goes Into the data analysis. So, I'm not going to
get Into all ofthe appendices. If you have questions about that data or Information, I'm happy
to answer It. I will follow up and find out about what the cost differential would be between
the union employee with the, with the Police Department as opposed to a private contractor.
Are there any other questions you had?
Ms. Ball: Jonathan?

Mr. Starr The,the one,one thing that concerns me Is the policy on - what do you call It- reparklng or roll over?

Ms. Wade: Okay.

Mr. Starr: Especially In what, I think they're calling It the County lot, which means the one In
front of, the one over there and the streets around here. People come to Council meetings,
and you know, at two hours they run down and Ms. Wade: Yeah, move their car.

Mr. Starr: Yeah, I think that, that, this area should be exempted from that.
Ms. Wade: Okay,that makes sense to me.

Mr. Starr: And, I, I also think that the non-cash option Is probably. Is probably a good thing to
get people used to. There's a lot less maintenance and It sounds like It's just a lot easier
and less costly.
Ms. Wade: Yeah, It Is, yes. I forgot to mention that. So none of the meters or pay stations
would accept cash. It's all credit card operated. Any other questions? Okay, so this
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basically just represents the deliverables so they're providing -this is the deliverable provided
by this consultant. We are going to be continuing to work with them. I've extended the
contract with Dixon so that they can help us write the RFPs for all of these folks that we're
going to be looking towards to install equipment and to bring it onboard to get us through the
County Council approval and all of those things. So you're still going to see Julie quite a bit
and she's going to be behind the scenes, but this represents the deliverable for this phase.
Okay.
Mr. Starr: Yeah, are, is there any action that this body can or should take?

Ms. Wade: No. It's just essentially you folks are an advisory body regarding this. This will
be a function of the County Finance Department ultimately. And when we create the parking
benefits district, there's a chance that that will be seated with the redevelopment agency.
That's just something that will have to be finalized with Council.
Mr. Starr: Just as a final comment, I think it's a really good piece of work.
Ms. Wade: Thank you. Me too. It's exceptionally comprehensive.
Ms. Ball: Yes,thank you.

Ms. Wade: Okay.

E.

PUBLIC INFORMATION EVENT: Will be rescheduled as we are closer to the
release of the draft Environmental Assessment document.

Ms. Ball: Our next item is public information event is, is, will be rescheduled. Would you like
to?

Ms. Wade: Yes, it will. Thank you. You know, we had intended to do a public information
event in advance of the release of the environment assessment, but the EA, the Draft EA, is

not going to be ready until our archaeological inventory survey is done. We will be starting
archaeological work in April so we will probably be scheduling that for May, the public
informational event.

Ms. Ball: Yes, Frank?

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: But there will be another public information event happening on April 10^.
Ms. Ball: Which will be -

Mr. De Rego,Jr.: With the Maui Native Hawaiian Chamber of Commerce. Erin and hopefully
Ramsay Taum will be presenting. I'll introduce them beforehand as a member of the MRA
kind of putting the whole thing in context. But it's, it's a event that the chamber is putting on
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so, so we're getting the word out.
Mr. Starr: What, what time and where?

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: That's going to be at, on April 10"^, I think, it starts at 5:30 p.m.
Ms. Ball: And this is informational for what purpose again?

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Just to get the word out to businesses and people about the opportunities
that are going to be involved in Wailuku once this is done.
Mr. Starr: It's at?

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: It's going to Aria's.

Mr. Starr: Aria's, okay.
Ms. Ball: Is It open to the public?
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: It's open to the public. You just have to sign up on, online.
Ms. Ball: Okay.

Mr. Starr: Okay, and there's one more which is Wailuku Community Association annual
meeting is coming along on the 4^ of April, and It's your opportunity to leam about it,
participate in the annual meeting, to nominate yourself or your friends for the Board of
Directors, etcetera, etcetera, etcetera. That starts 5:00 p.m. at the Ms. Wade: Main Street Promenade.
Mr. Starr: ~ the food court at the Main Street Promenade.

Ms. Ball: And what are the requirements to belong to the -

Mr. Starr: Pay your 10 bucks, annual basis. You can fill out a form with your name.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Yeah, the Maui Hawaiian Native Chamber is going to cost you a bit more.
It comes with dinner.

Ms. Ball: So these informational, are they - I was wondering - I'm a little concemed about
these events proceeding our event, not because we have to be first, but I thought our might
be more comprehensive. I know we have no control over theirs, but were they planning to
do after ours when ours was earlier or what?

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: No, this was — I'm on the Board of Directors so I can say this.
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Ms. Ball; Okay.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: That people are expressing interest because they've heard about the
project, and they were wondering what it was about and they thought it wouid be good for the
members to know what wouid be happening in Wailuku, and the business opportunities that
would come from it. So since we're a chamber of commerce, we figured it would be a good
thing for peopie to know, so, yeah. They asked for it. Erin and Ramsay consented, and i
think it's a good idea.
Ms. Ball: Okay, excellent.

Ms. Wade: Just to say too, each of these like little events, they always gives us a specific
angle that they would like to hear from. So this one will be more business and culture.
Wailuku Community Association will be more about incentives and impacts to the surrounding
neighborhood. And then the big informational event will essentially be about all of the things
identified in EA as priorities and how we're mitigating and moving fonward. So that wili be
much more kind of ciinicaily and also directed at the property owners and the merchants.
Ms. Baii: Great.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Can I make a comment about that Chair, and I know we've got about a
minute. I think the more information that gets out there, whatever perspective it is, instead
of all it of coming out at once, you know, where peopie are saying, I'm shocked, is I think is
better for us in the long run, so.

Ms. Ball: Great. Wonderful. Anything else?
Ms. Wade: Just to finalize, I wanted to congratulate the group because the Mayor did release
his budget today with the $81.2 million allocation for the project, so congratulations.
Ms. Ball: Good job. Thank you. Yes, Jonathan?
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Wow.

Mr. Starr: Can we get an update on the relevant date to come and offer some testimony?
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Yeah, I was about to ask that.
Ms. Wade: Yes. Well, tomorrow or next week Tuesday we have been called to present to
the Budget and Finance Committee in advance of their deliberations, so David Akinaka ...
(Inaudibie. Multipie speakers.)...
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Is that the pre-budget consideration?
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Ms. Wade: it's the pre-budget, yes, dog and pony show basicaiiy.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Yes, yes. i was warned about that.

Ms. Wade: So, Tuesday at 1:00 p.m., we'll be a Budget and Finance Committee with Dave
Akinaka and Mike Packard and myself. And then Thursday, i have been informed just this
moming by Sandi Baz, at 1:00, they're going to take up Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Thursday?
Ms. Wade: Thursday.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Thursday.
Ms. Wade: The placement of the MRA under the Department of Finance. So, i haven't seen
that piece of the budget yet, so i will send it out as soon as I have it.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: So remind us about the rules about showing up for something like that.
Mr. Michael Hopper: No more than two can show up. And if you're going to represent a
position of the MRA itself, you'd want to do that at a meeting and take a vote that that's the
position, I'd say. So, if you're going, you're kind of testifying as an individual rather than on
behalf of the MRA, and you shouldn't have more than two members there.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Okay. But we can - if there's two members there. Just kind of observing
what's going on, that's okay?
Mr. Hopper: Yeah. Yeah, once you have more than two -. This Board is kind of unique
because it's a five member board, so more than two equals a quorum. Other boards you
could have more than two and less than quorum do certain things, but this board by definition,
you can't have more than two. So, you really can have only two. Once you have more than
two you have a quorum so that is considered something you would need to post an agenda
for and take public testimony for as your own MRA meeting. So you'd want to keep it under,
under three members, so two members at the most.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Okay.

Mr. Starr: Thursday meeting is at 1:00 p.m.?
Mr. De Rego,Jr.: So,so if we want to go we'd have to do some coordination. Is that allowed
by e-mail or is that like having a meeting?
Ms. Wade: How about if you're interested in attending, you e-mail me.
Mr. De Rego, Jr.: Okay.
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Ms. Wade: And if there's more than two of you, let's say you want to go, then I'll work it out
with the Chair.

Mr. De Rego, Jr.: We can jun-ken-po?
Ms. Wade: She's still Chair until the 31^ of March.

Ms. Ball: Okay.

Mr. Hopper: And the, obviously, the staff is not similarly constrained, so you're not member,
so Erin can go, you know, to meetings. Anybody else who's staff or consultants can go to
meetings; it's just the members themselves that are restricted by the sunshine law.

F.

NEXT REGULAR MEETING: April 27,2018

G.

ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Ball: Anything else? Meeting is adjoumed.

There being no further discussion brought before the Agency,the meeting was adjourned at
3:03 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by.

LEILANI A. RAMORAN-QUEMADO

Secretary of Boards and Commissions
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